
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

The meeting of the House Appropriations Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Rep. Gene Donaldson on March 30, 1987 
in Room 104 of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: 

All members were present at the meeting except Rep. Thoft 
who was excused and Rep. Iverson who arrived late. 

HB 903: (115:A:4.53) 

Rep. Grinde presented HB 903 to the committee saying that 
the bill was to place the Law Enforcement Academy in 
Lewistown, Montana. He referred directly to the people who 
have been working with the proposal (Exhibits 1 & 2). 

Mr. Herb Jones, Chairman of the Lewistown Committee for Law 
Enforcement Academy introduced Mrs. Ellen Seawert; his 
assistant. He said that of the three finalists, Lewistown 
was the only one to meet the criteria. The buildings are 
sound. The location is dead center of the state and it is 
the most logical place to have the academy. It could 
accommodate a fire training school and law enforcement 
personnel. The building was originally a school with a 
dormitory and it is feasible to use the current buildings 
now there. 

Mr. Jones stated that the cadets would be bused to the state 
center home for the aged for eating facilities as those 
facilities were not available in the current buildings. He 
described the state driving course (Exhibit 3). HB 2 was 
referred to regarding the current rent. 

Sen. Bob Williams spoke in support of the bill. 

Mr. Jones made note of the comparative fiscal note (Exhibit 
4) • 

QUESTIONS: 

Rep. Spaeth and Rep. Bardanouve expressed concern about the 
eating facilities being seven blocks away and the place they 
would eat is a rest home. 

Rep. Grinde closed on the bill saying he feels purchasing of 
the trailers in Bozeman, they are not going to be worth 
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anything when they do decide to move them. The point is why 
buy those facilities when you can walk into and add to an 
existing consolidated unit for training in the state. Look 
at the future of the proposal. 

HB 895: 

Rep. John Phillips, HD #33, Great Falls explained the bill 
to the committee saying in the drafting it appropriated from 
the general fund and it should be from the Motor Vehicle 
Fund. On the five year lease agreement, subject to 10 
percent, makes it sound like it would escalate it 10 percent 
and that is not the intent; that is the cap. 

PROPONENTS: 

(115:B:0.01) Sen. Neuman stated he supported the bill, the 
people of Great Falls have worked very hard on this propos­
al. They have a very viable proposal and in the long run a 
benefit of the state. He talked about the fiscal note, 
regarding the relocation cost (Exhibit 5) and the remodeling 
costs appear to be overstated. 

Sen. Mike Walker of SD #25 supported the bill also saying 
that it was a unified effort by all people in Great Falls. 

Mr. Ken Hoovestol, Chairman of the Community effort from 
Great Falls to locate the academy there. He presented 
written testimony (Exhibit 6). They presented a video to 
the committee. He stated that they can provide twice as 
much room for less money right now, compared to the square 
foot costs as Bozeman right now. 

Dr. William Shields, President of the College of Great Falls 
stated that this indeed is a community proposal and this has 
the support of the college. He referred to Exhibit 7, the 
brochure stating that the lease terms etc. were enclosed in 
that material. He reviewed the brochure with the committee. 

Sgt. Dan Guettee, Great Falls Police Department said the 
physical facilities cause a lot of dissatisfaction for the 
people. He feels the Great Falls proposal considered more 
than just the facility. It addresses the training needs of 
the officers. 

Gary Felstad, Sheriff of Treasure County said if the academy 
is located in Great Falls, there are many problems that will 
be solved. 

Roger Anderson, Great Falls Mayor said they want the academy 
in Great Falls. 

Dick Gasbaoda, county commissioner also supported the bill. 
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Vern Schlicher, Cascade County, supported the bill. 

Mr. Roger Young, President of the Great Falls Chamber of 
Commerce supported the legislation. 

Vince Werner, Architect, said he knows the buildings and 
this would be a very good place to locate the academy. 

QUESTIONS: 

Rep. Bardanouve was concerned about the driving course in 
Great Falls not being as good as the one in Lewistown. 

He also expressed concern regarding the waiting of these 
requests for processing. 

The hearing was closed. 

HB 894: 

Rep. Pavlovich and Darko made the presentation on the Law 
Enforcement Academy being located at Dillon. The present 
facilities in Bozeman are inadequate and the lease is not 
cost beneficial Exhibits 8 and 9). He stated he and Rep. 
Darko were members of the Joint Interim Subcommittee on the 
Law Enforcement Academy. They studied the proposals and 
made the decision that Dillon would be the best location for 
the academy. 

PROPONENTS: 

Mr. Doug Tredway from Western Montana College presented a 
fact sheet for the academy being located at Dillon (Exhibit 
10) . 

Mr. Carroll Krause stated the Board of Regents is in full 
support of the proposal. 

Mr. Rich Berchum, Beaverhead Chamber of Commerce in Dillon 
supported the bill as well as Mr. Steve Howery, student body 
president at Western Montana College who thanked the 
committee for the time allotted rather than complain about 
the lack of a decent hearing saying the committee has had 18 
months to study and decide the best location of the academy. 

(116:A:22.24) Rep. Charles Swysgood, HD#73, Beaverhead 
County said that this is the site which was decided on with 
the criteria at hand by the interim committee. 

Mr. Rick Later, Sheriff, Beaverhead County urged support of 
the bill. 
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OPPONENTS: 

Frank Defanso, Chief of Police in Sidney stated concern 
regarding the distance they would have to travel to Dillon. 
This would be 515 miles from Sidney. The academy should not 
be relocated at all. 

QUESTIONS: 

Rep. Miller said the indoor firing range is dangerous and 
there are some set backs regarding indoor ranges versus 
outdoor ranges. 

Bill Westfall, Administrator for the Law Enforcement Academy 
said temporary situations were not the way to go. 

HB 905: 

(116:B:25.18) Rep. Winslow presented HB 905 to the commit­
tee saying it was the bill which was put together for the 
research and development grant program handled by the 
Science and Technology Board. It would call for funds that 
would go to the universities for research and development. 
It is called the fund for the future. The aspect is an 
emphasis on basic industries. This is part of HB 862 and if 
HB 862 fails this bill would as well. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION HB 905: 

(116:B:29.14) Rep. Quilici moved to DO PASS HB 905. Rep. 
Peck called the question. Rep. Devlin voted NO. The motion 
CARRIED. 

HB 904: (116:B:34.30) 

Rep. Harp, HD #7 presented the bill to the committee which 
is a bill to fund the foundation program. He presented 
amendments (Exhibit 11) which would put the foundation 
program at zero and zero. 

PROPONENTS: 

(116:B:37.05) Mr. Ed. Argenbright, State Superintendent of 
Public Instruction spoke in favor of the zero and zero for 
the foundation program. This bill will go a long way in 
meeting that goal which he believes is critical to maintain­
ing the kind of school system that we are going to have to 
have if we are going to pullout of this difficult time. 

Claudette Morton, Executive Secretary of the Board of Public 
Education also spoke in support of the bill. 
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Mr. Bruce Moerer representing the Montana School Boards 
Association, supported the bill saying the zero and zero is 
necessary as the minimum the schools can live with for the 
next biennium. 

Phil Campbell, Montana Education Association supported the 
amended portion of the bill. 

Terry Minnow, Montana Federation of Teachers supported the 
bill with the amendments. 

Jess Long also supported the bill. 

OPPONENTS: 

Speaker Bob Marks HD#75 stated that he opposed the bill for 
two reasons. First he stated he was opposed to the amend­
ment which was offered to raise the foundation schedule 
above what the introduced bill is. He supported the amended 
version for the amendment only to make it a -1 and -2. He 
stated that there is no fiscal note on the bill. This is a 
major tax issue and should have a joint hearing with the 
Taxation Committee. 

(117:A:1.53) Alve Thomas, Montana Retired Teachers Associa­
tion spoke in opposition to the bill and presented written 
testimony for the record (Exhibit 12). 

Mr. Tom Ryan, Retired Teacher, said that the taxation 
portion of this bill should be heard in the taxation commit­
tee. 

Rep. Jack Ramirez opposed the bill saying it was one of the 
most unfair procedures that they have ever gone through 
because this was not heard in the taxation. He complained 
about what the Rules Committee had done in saying this was 
an entirely different bill which it is not. He stated if 
this should pass, he intended to file a lawsuit to try to 
stop it. He stated it had major changes to the tax struc­
ture and many people would be harmed by it. 

(117:A:8.40) Rep. Dean Switzer spoke as an opponent to the 
bill as well as Rep. Dennis Rehberg, Rep. Bernie swift, and 
Rep. Larry Menke. 

Mr. Joe Upshaw of the AARP, stated they opposed the bill and 
would have liked more time to be able to speak on it. 

Gary Carlson representing the CPA's stated they opposed the 
bill because there was no public hearing on the bill in its 
present form. He presented written testimony (Exhibit 13). 
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He strongly urged to have a joint hearing in taxation to get 
this done. 

QUESTIONS: 

Chairman Donaldson asked Speaker Marks how they were going 
to resolve the issue. Are we going to be able to handle 
this type of legislation so that we indeed send to the 
Senate at least the tools to try to put together a balanced 
budget for this state, or are we destining ourselves to a 
special session by not passing it because virtually every 
issue that we have talked about, we have not gotten any 
where near two-thirds, we are lucky to 52-53 votes? He 
asked the Speaker to overview where he thought they were 
going to go as far as getting this resolved. 

Speaker Marks stated he was most concerned about the re­
sponse that they will get from the public. The sales tax 
bill went through in the House with no referendum in it. He 
said the Senate has interest in putting one in, if the bill 
passes at all. His concern is that if they ask for legisla­
tion such as is in HB 904, there will be such a public 
outcry. The people who are here are people from all levels 
of interest who are concerned about this bill. More time 
should be taken to listen to these concerns. The most 
important thing is to try to do something correct here as 
correct as possible. Pushing this bill through is not the 
correct thing. 

Reps. Quilici supported the bill just as a tool which is 
needed to try to balance the budget. Rep. Bardanouve also 
agreed something had to be done. 

(117:B:1.01) Rep. Harp talked of the amended bill regarding 
the federal deductible and stated that all of the tools are 
in the bill to balance the budget. Not all of them need to 
be used but at least they are there if they are needed. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION: (117:B:16.39) 

HB 903,894,895: Rep. Switzer moved to DO PASS HB 903. Rep. 
Bardanouve moved to TABLE all of the proposals for this 
session; HB 894, 895, and 903. There was a roll call vote. 
Reps. Donaldson, Winslow, Bardanouve, Bradley, Connelly, 
Devlin, Manuel, Menke, Nathe and Switzer voted ~ZS. Reps. 
Iverson, Menahan, Miller, Poulsen, Quilici, REhberg, Spaeth 
and Swift voted NO. The motion CARRIED 10 to 8. 

Rep. Menahan moved to draft a resolution that a study by out 
of state people be conducted regarding the Law Enforcement 
Academy, selected by the governor to look at this situation 
and the governor will make the choice where it will be 
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located because the legislature wouldn't do it. Rep. 
Quilici called the question. Reps. Menahan, Quilici 
Connelly voted YES. The motion FAILED. 

HB 904: 

Rep. Peck moved to approve the amendments. 
called the question. Reps. Iverson, Nathe, 
Iverson voted NO. The motion CARRIED. 

Rep. Quilici 
Swi tzer, and 

Rep. Winslow passed out some amendments (Exhibit 14) which 
he asked Mr. Jim Lear from the Legislative Council to 
explain to the committee. Rep. Devlin called the question. 
Rep. Menahan voted NO. The motion CARRIED. 

Rep. Peck moved to Do PASS HB 904 AS AMENDED. There was a 
roll call vote. Reps. Donaldson, Winslow, Bardanouve, 
Bradley, Connelly, Manuel, Menahan, Miller, Peck, Poulsen, 
Quilici and Spaeth voted YES. Reps. Devlin, Iverson, Menke, 
Nathe, Rehberg, Swift and Switzer voted NO. The motion 
CARRIED 12 to 7. 

HB 901 HEARING AND EXEC ACTION: 

Rep. Rehberg moved to DO PASS HB 901 to take general fund 
out of the ARMS. Rep. Bardanouve called the question. The 
motion CARRIED unanimously. 

HB 884: 

Rep. Clyde Smith presented the bill to the committee which 
puts one-half of one percent payroll tax on all employers in 
the state of Montana. He listed the alternatives (Exhibit 
15) . 

Rep. Glaser spoke to the bill handing out a legal opl.nl.on 
from the Legislative Council and also amendments (Exhibits 
16, 17). He stated there are there decisions that cou'1 be 
made: (1) let is crash by doing nothing; (2) po~_~ive 
cashflow until the next legislative session and make a 
decision then; and (3) you can fix the plan. He explained 
the plans to the committee and he stated that the amendments 
are for if the committee decides to assess a payroll tax to 
help the cashflow for two years, and then pick percentages 
if you wish. 

(118:A:0.56) Rep. Jerry Driscoll supported the bill saying 
that the state savings in SB 315 to be between 18 and 22 
percent. The Legislative Auditor did a schedule on the 
state loss of premium, how much would they have to lose 
before they run out of cashflow before the next session. If 
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they lose 2.5 percent of premium, they would be broke in 
December of 1988. 

Gene Fenderson, representing the Montana State Building 
Construction Trades Unions stated they are in support of the 
bill because the situation out there on insurance pooling. 
They have the same situation in Workers' Compo This bill 
will help address that. 

(118:A:5.59) Mr. Gene Huntington of the Governor's Office 
stated that they support the bill. We have a $140 million 
of unfunded liability that has to be addressed and paid. 
There are three points which need to be considered in any 
solution that is come up with: (1) the unfunded liability 
which has to be dealt with; (2) have to be paid out rela­
tively quickly; and (3) if nothing is done to spread that 
obligation among all people covered by Workers' Compensa­
tion, will precipitate a crisis in terms of the state fund 
because as SB 315 give the self-insurers a greater advan­
tage, the number of people who can retire bad debt will be 
decreased and the state agencies burden will grow rapidly to 
the point where it would become unmanageable. He presented 
an amendment to the committee (Exhibit 18). 

Bob Robinson, Division of Workers' Compensation spoke 
regarding the bill and present the Legislative Auditors 
report (Exhibit 19) which he reviewed with the committee. 

OPPONENTS: 

Speaker Marks stated that he was real concerned about the 
way the financing is being approached. He stated if a 
payroll tax is passed there would probably be litigation, 
there is a question of fairness. He felt it was not fair to 
tax the other employers to support the state plan. He 
stated that the department should be asked to clean up their 
act. They have the authority to adjust the rates and they 
can do that. He felt it was foolish to pursue this. 

Mr. Ted Rollins representing ASARCO Incorporated stated he 
opposed the bill for the following reasons: (1) they have 
just cut the payout at the smelter which affects 645 people 
and they have a $17.5 million payroll each year. This would 
be an increase of over $100,000 additional taxation. The 
Troy mine has compiled a safety record never before accom­
plished in the history of mining or tunnel. The problem 
addressed in the bill is not of their making and they should 
not have to pay for it. 

(118:A:22.23) Mr. George Wood, Executive Secretary of the 
Montana Self Insurers Association with an estimated payroll 
of $522 million. The came to the session looking for reform 
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but with SB 315 they get reform but no monetary relief when 
you add HB 884 to it. 

Dan Glenny representing himself presented extensive written 
testimony (Exhibit 20) regarding the legislation saying the 
unfunded liability existing at the State Fund is a direct 
result of the insurance program offered by the Division of 
Workers' Compensation. The insureds at the state Fund who 
received lower than adequate rates in the past should hold 
the responsibility of balancing the existing liabilities of 
the present since they are a direct result of the past 
operations. 

Sonny Lockrem representing the Montana Contractors' Associa­
tion spoke in opposition to the bill. He said he things the 
bill is premature and two years from now their will be more 
concrete facts and address it at that time. 

Carla Gray representing the utility and non-utility compa­
nies that make up the Montana Power Company, opposed the 
bill saying it was unfair. 

(118:A:29.29) Roger McQuinn, Executive Director of the 
Independent Insurance Agents Association of Montana said the 
effect to the lower rate or safer risk qualifications under 
the state. 

Bill Larey, Montana Hospital Association also opposed the 
bill saying they feel the hospital have given enough this 
session in medicaid payment losses. 

QUESTIONS: 

Chairman Donaldson 
Auditor to review 
committee. 

asked Mr. 
the report 

Scott Seacat, Legislative 
from his office with the 

(118:B:5.47) Rep. Quilici expressed concern of the effect 
this would have on the small employers. 

Rep. Smith closed on the bill saying some comments were very 
good but he didn't think they would work. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION HB 884: (118:B:27.31) 

Rep. Swift moved the amendments made by Rep. Glaser DO PASS. 
Rep. Peck called the question. The motion CARRIED unani­
mously. 

Rep. Winslow moved the Governor's Amendments be accepted. 
The motion CARRIED unanimously. 
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(119 :A: 0.05) Rep. Bardanouve moved to DO PASS HB 884 AS 
AMENDED for the bonding proposal. 

Rep. Bradley made a substitute motion to put the severabili­
ty clause in the bill. Rep. Winslow called the question. 
The motion CARRIED unanimously. 

There was a roll call vote on Rep. Bardanouve' s motion. 
Rep. Quilici called the question. There was a roll call 
vote. Reps. Donaldson, Bardanouve, Bradley, Connelly, 
Manuel, Menahan, Miller, Peck, Poulsen, Quilici, and Spaeth 
voted YES. Reps. Winslow, Devlin, Iverson, Menke, Nathe, 
Rehberg, Swift and Switzer voted NO. The motion CARRIED 11 
to 8. 

HB 838: Rep. Iverson moved to reconsider action on HB 838 
for the Hard Rock mining bill. The purpose of the bill is 
to eliminate the statutory appropriation not adding one. 
Rep. Brown who sponsored the bill made a statement to the 
committee. He said there were two other items in there to 
bring the way the hard rock money is appropriated back into 
line with the way all the rest of state government is dealt 
with. It takes pass through monies out of a special revenue 
fund and puts them into an agency fund. 

Rep. Swift disagreed saying that it does set up a statutory 
appropriation. 

Rep. Brown explained there is a blanket appropriation of 
one-third of the middleman's license tax to the hard rock 
board, but within that appropriation is a statutory appro­
priation for the hard rock board that this bill would remove 
and put it back in the control of the Appropriation's 
Committee. 

Rep. Swift recommended that the LFA look at it again and 
make a recommendation. 

(119:A:10.00) Sib Clack of the budget office said the 
executive budget did include a recommendation for appropria­
tion authority for the administrative costs of the hard rock 
mining board. They did not include appropriation authority 
for the subaccounts that are set up for each of the coun­
ties. There is no authority to access these subaccounts. 
They recommended that there be statutory appropriation 
language for those subaccounts, so that when there was an 
impact, the money could be accessed. 

Rep. Swift was asked by the chairman to look into this and 
report back to the committee the next day. 

There was no action. 
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HB 870 and 871: 

Mr. Ron Sunstad from the Department of Administration was 
asked by the chairman if he had information regarding the 
possibility of negotiating with the teachers with an appro­
priation put out and negotiating the salaries. The other 
concern was the cost of the two bills. 

Mr. Suns tad stated that the cost in the bill would be the 
cost to move these institution teachers 53 positions on to 
the statewide composite type matrix. The monies in the bill 
would be what is in the bills, for $197,000 a year without 
the School for the Deaf a~d Blind. 

He expressed concern that if they do move these people to 
the pay plan, there may be other groups that will also want 
to move. 

(119:A:22.07) Rep. Miller moved to DO PASS on HB 870 and HB 
871. 

Rep. Winslow made a substitute motion to TABLE HB 870 and HB 
871. There was a roll call vote. Reps. Donaldson, Winslow, 
Bardanouve, Devlin, Menke, Nathe; Rehberg, Swift and switzer 
voted YES. Reps. Bradley, Connelly, Manuel, Menahan, 
Miller, Peck, Poulsen, Quilici and Rehberg voted NO. The 
motion FAILED 9 to 9. 

There was a roll call vote on Rep. Miller's motion to DO 
PASS. Reps. Bradley, Connelly, Manuel, Menahan, Miller, 
Poulsen, Quilici, and Spaeth voted YES. Reps. Donaldson, 
Winslow, Bardanouve, Devlin, Menke, Nathe, Peck, Rehberg, 
Swift and Switzer voted NO. The motion FAILED 8 to 10. 

HB 889 HEARING: 

Rep. Winslow presented HB 889 to the committee. The bill 
attempts to address some of the problems in rural Montana 
for industries under 15,000. It is an attempt to make these 
counties better. He explained the fiscal note to the 
committee (Exhibit 21). 

(119:A:35.18) Joe Brunner of the Montana Cattlefeeders and 
Cattlemen presented written testimony supporting the bill 
(Exhibit 22). 

EXECUTIVE ACTION: 

HB 889: (119:B:2.18) 

Rep. Winslow moved to DO PASS HB 889. Rep. Bardanouve 
called the question. There was a roll call vote. Reps. 
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Donaldson, winslow, Bradley, Devlin, Manuel, Nathe, Peck, 
Quilici, Rehberg, Spaeth and Switzer voted YES. Reps. 
Bardanouve, Connelly, Menahan, Menke, Miller, Poulsen and 
Swift voted NO. The motion CARRIED 11 to 7. 

HB 894,895,903: Rep. Quilici moved to reconsider action on 
HB 894, 895, and 903. Rep. Devlin called the question. 
There was a roll call vote. Reps. Connelly, Manuel, 
Menahan, Miller, Nathe, Peck, Poulsen, Quilici and Rehberg 
voted YES. Reps. Donaldson, Winslow, Bradley, Devlin, 
Menke ,Rehberg, Swift and Switzer voted No. The motion 
FAILED 8 to 8. 

HB 627: Rep. Miller moved to reconsider action on HB 627. 
Rep. Quilici called the question. Reps. Nathe, Devlin, 
Donaldson and Bradley voted No. The motion CARRIED. 

(119:B:14.14) Rep. Miller moved to DO PASS HB 627. Rep. 
Quilici called the question. There was a roll call vote. 
Reps. Winslow, Manuel, Menahan, Miller, Peck, Poulsen, 
Quilici, Rehberg, and Spaeth voted YES. Reps. Donaldson, 
Bardanouve, Bradley, Connelly, Devlin, Menke, Nathe, Swift 
and Switzer voted NO. The motion FAILED 9 to 9. 

ADJOURNMENT: 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 
6:30 p.m. 
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HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS CO'1JHTTEE 

DATE 3/30/87 BILL NO. House Bill NU~1BER o..8,CL84!:L-_ 

NAME AYE NAY 
ReD Gr>np Qonrllc1~on ('hrl i rmrln ./ 

Re,:; Bob Thoft Vi~p Cha i rm;:m -----,-. - ~ .~-

Reu ('rl 1 \\1; n c: low \1; rp (,lo.::l; rm;'1n \../' 

RPD Fr.::lnr;c: R.::lrnrlnollvP v/ 

Rpu Qnroi-11v Rr.::lnl PV v' 

RPD Ti.::lrv Fllr>n ('onnpllv v/ 

~n ~prr" npul in -.1./_ 
RPD Qpnn i c: Tvprc:on v 

RPD Rp'X M.::lnllpl 
ReD Rpc1 ··,\pn.::lh.:::tn v' 

ReD. Larrv Henke ...-' 

Rep. Ron Hiller .~ --

Rep. Dennis Nathe '-" 

Re~_. Rav Peck ,-"'.-

ReD. Harold Poulsen L./ 
,/ 

ReD J_op On i 1 icc j 

ReR. Dennis Rehbera , 

ReD Garv Su;:!pi-h ........-

ReD Rprn;p ~wifr \,.../' 

Rel:L nean ~wi i-zpr \ I ,// 

TALLY CARRIED 
i S 

Denisp 'Y'hompson Rep. Gene Donaldson 
Secretary Chairman 

MOTION: 

Form CS-31 
Rev. 1985 

Rep. Bardanouve moved to DO PASS HB 884 ~S AMENDED. 
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ROLL CALL VO'T'E 

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS CO'tr1ITTEE 
------------~~~~~~~~~~~~-----------

DATE 3/30/87 BILL NO. House Bills NU~BE~ 870-871 

NAME AYE NAY 
RPD G20P ])ooClln!=:oo C'hCl i rmriO ~ 

Reo Bob Thoft Vir-!=' C.hairmao ---

Reu .Cal Jv i n ~ 1 ow ViC'£ C'h Cl; rmrin -
RPD Frrinri,~ HrirnrtOnllvP i./ 

Rr>u ])nrnt-hv Hrrtnlpv L-,/ 

RPD MClrv F.llr>n C'nnopl1v ~ 
./ 

~ 

RPD G!='rrv ])pvl in :./' 

ReD Dennis Iverson 
ReD Re~x Manuel 

/ 
// 

.-
RPD Rpn 7,1pnrthrto V" 

Reu. Larrv Henke :./' 

Rep. Ron Miller ./ 

Rep. Dennis .Nathe , ~ -' 
ReQ. Ray Peck ...,/ 

Reo. Harold Poulsen ~~-

Rep Joe Quilir-i ....... / 

ReR. llennis Rehbera '-
,-

ReD Garv Suaeth L./ 

Reo Bernie Swi£t. '.-'/ 

Reo Dean Switzer . /' 
I.-

TALLY FAILED -2- ~ 

Secretary 
Rep. Gene Donaldson Denise Thompson 

Chairman 

MOTIO!'l: Rep. Vlinslow made a substitute motion to TABLE HH 870 aod HB 871. 

Form CS-3l 
Rev. 1985 



ROLL CALL VO'1'E 

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS CO'l1HTTEE 
------------~~~~~~~~~~~~-------------

DATE 3/30/87 BILL NO. __ ~H~O~l~ls~e~B~i~l~l ___ NU~BE~ 870-871 

NAME AYE 
ReD Gene Donalnson c;hairman 
Rei,) BohThoft Vice Chairman ----
RPD c;a 1 ~\T ins 1 nw ~i ("p ('hai rm;'ln 
RPD Fran("is Br:lrnr:lnnllVP 
Rpu Dorot-ilv Bran 1 PV v 

/ 

Reo f.iarv Ell c>n ('(m~ell v v 
, 

Rpn ~prr'll npvlin 
RPD npnn is Tvpn:::on .--

ReD Rpx Man1lel 1/' 

Rpn Rpn ",1pnr:lhr:ln ./ 

ReD. Larrv Henke 
Reo. Ron Miller ' , 

Rep. Dennis Nathe 
Re') . Rav Peck 
Rep. Harold Poulsen ,.,.,,-
Rep_ Joe Quilici L 

Re-o. Dennis Rehbera 
ReD Garv SDaeth 
Rep Hernie SWi ft-
ReJ:L Dean Switzer 

-

TALLY FAILED 

Denise Thompson 
Secretary 

Rep Gene Donaldson 
Chairman 

MOTION: _~. Miller moved to DO PASS HB 870 and HB 871 

Form CS-3l 
Rev. 1985 
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ROLL CALL VO'1'E 

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS CO'UHTTEE 

DATE 3/30/87 BILL NO. House Bill NU~BE~ ~8~8~9 ________ _ 

NAME AYE NAY 
ReD Gene n()nrllrl~()n rhl'l; rmrln ...... / 

Re!.) Bob Thofr_ viC'P Chairman L-,,~ 

RPD ('Fll \\7in~l()w Vir'p (,hFlirrnrin -/ 

RPD FrFlnri~ 1=l;:,rrlFlnnllVP \.-'-/ 

Rpu f)orot-~IV HrFlrll p.v ..,. 

.RED Jtarv Ell r>n ('nnnp 11 v ./ 

RPD r::prrv np'ul in v 

RPD f)pnnis Tvpr~on 
RPD Rp.x Ml'lnl1Pl ' / 

ReD RP..d ",1pn;:,h;:,n \ / 

Reo. Larry Henke v 
Rep. Ron Hiller 

, 
, / 

Reo. Dennis Nathe '/ -Re,.). Rav Peck / 

Reo. Harold Poulsen '~/ 

ReQ Joe OuiliC'i -,.-
v 

ReD. Dennis Rehbera \ /' 

Reo GarvSn;:,pt-h \/ 
ReD_ ~prnip ~wift- ...,' 
RPD nean Swir7.pr 

TALLY CARRIEb 1L 
Denise Thompson Rep. Gene Donaldson 

Secretary 

MOTION: Rep. Ivinslow moved to DO PASS 889. 

Form CS-3l 
Rev. 1985 
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ROLL CALL VO'1:'E 

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS co'mITTEE 

DATE 3/30/87 BILL NO. Honse Bills NU~BE~ 894,895 q 903 

NAME AYE NAY 
Re.Jl Gene Donaldson rh::l; rm~n V

r 

ReD Boh 'T'hoft V;rp rhairmi'ln 
Reo Cal hTin"low Vi~e Chairman v' 
ReD_ EIancis BardanouvR - ( . 

ReJ.1 Dornt-;,v T-<r~ill pv . 
~ 

RplJ M~rv F.llr>n ronnpllv ~ 

RPD l.prrv npvl ~ n i../'-

ReD Dennis Iverson 
RPD RE> x :M.a n llE> 1 v 

,,/ 

Reu Rpil ",1pn~hi'ln / 
Ren. Larrv Henke L/"" 

ReD. Ron Hi ,ller v , 

Rep. Dennis Nathe v 
Re~. Rav Peck v' 

Reo. Haro~d Poulsen / 
Reo Joe Ouilici l/ 

Rep. Denni.s _Re.hbeIQ " V' 

RPD Ga rv SuaeT,h , 
ReD Bernie Swift- ;./' 

Reo Dean Switzer i./ 
/ 

TALLY FAILED 

Denise Thompson 
Secretary 

Rep. Gene Donaldson 
Chairman 

MOTION: Rep. Quilici moved to reconsider action on HB 894,895. 903. 

Form CS-31 
Rev. 1985 



ROLL CALL V01'E 

BOUSE APPROPRIATIONS CO'1JlITTEE 

DATE 3/30/87 BILL NO. _-.;.H:.,::o"-'u....,s=:.;e"'"--oBw.=.i .... l .... l __ NU~1.BE~ 627 

NAME AYE 
Reo Gene Donalnson Chairman 
Rf",,) Roh 1'hoft Virp C'hrlirmrln '-Reo ('a] \OJ ins 1 ow V;C'A C'hairman .-/' 
Reo Francis RardanOllve 
R.i?0 Dorot_i1Y Rradle-'J' 
Rpn MMrv ~llr>n rnnnp.ll'J 
RpL) r,prrv np.'ul in 
Rpo npnnjs Tvprson 
Rpo Rpx Mi'in llA 1 c .... -' 

Rp.n Rpr1 ',,~pn rl hrln .--
ReD. Larrv Henke 
Rep. Ron Miller ;.../~ 

Rep. Dennis Nathe 
Reb). Ray Peck v/" 

Reo. Harold Poulsen ,// 

Reo Joe Ouilici ;-

-----Rep. Dennis Rehberq L-/' 

RAO G.aLv SuaAt-h .L /' 

ReD ~prnip Swift-
Reo Dean Switzer 

. 

TALLY FAILED 

Denise Th.~o=m~p~s~o=n=-_________ _ Rep. Gene Donaldson 
Secretary ChairT'!'.3.n 

MOTION: Rep. riJ.il1er moved to DO PASS HB 627. 

Form CS-31 
Rev. 1985 
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property no. 25104210234 

FORMER HIGH SCHOOL COMPLEX 

No. 234 - 26110 acres, $400,000. Appears well suited for small college, museum, 
corporate retreat or training center. Main portion has 78,000 sq. ft. on 2 floors that 
encompass the classrooms, auditorium, gym and central heating system, another 10,000 
sq. ft. building. 26/10 acres. In town. $400,000, one-fourth down, low interest financing. 
Substantial discount for cash. 
For additional details or to arrange an inspection trip, please contact: United Farm 

Agency, Inc., Repre.entatlve: George "Sonny" Smith, Barry W. Smith, P.O. Box 1085, 
LEWISTOWN, MONT. 59457. Ph: Bus., 406 - 538-2220; Res., 406 - 428·2351 and 
536·9898. 
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D \,-,~- ~ 1'2 0 / V ~ 
'i'. I L..~ __ ...21_2 ___ tLL-___ _ 

HB_ erO'!> _,-------.--

~tv officers trailiiiig-fn Lewistown 
at

',~RT" DONOVAN ministrator, who is in L:ewistown ~or the' Highway Patrol and the Law En-
-111'.......... the week. The course IS at the Ctty forcement Academy for SI,OOO a 

[E STOWN - While leafsla- airport. year. 
s, city and state officials In Helena "Some of our neiabborlng states "They expect to use that facility 

If,- ~'.-" over which city will aet can't find any place where somebody for a long time in the future," lewis-
, '&AM LAW ICfttarHm_nJ will .Uow theM hi NlW • drtvttt. fa. tAwn Mayar Sack HUl1lpfli'tty Mlel. 

, a class from the Academy cillty," Westfall said. "That is a most Westfall said academy students 
training in Lewistown this week critical liability law enforcement are also using a firing range at [he :aa;s:,the commWlity has the only issue. It was fortunate to find this Lewistown airport. This ehminates I 
ller 0 -, coune In the state. was established." the problem caused when the driver 

~ own was one of three final- Until recently there was DO way training is done at one location and 
'for me pel'1l18Dll!llt Iocat1an of the to train new !atr enforcement om- the ftrearms at another. 

~
. '. A lepdative committee cera In bazardoua drivtDI. ''TblI is "We used to have a firing range in 

• f JIaa Itl fIaaJ choice. But the the second clus in the history of the Bozeman, but that was closed down 
a1 ilion is stW up to the Legi.- academy to bave cbivin&" Westfall two years ago, so we moved to Fort 
LIte and several ..... pl'OlllOting said. Harriaon.," Westfall said. "The last' 
~''«aticlaa are yet to be acted The Montana HJabwaY Patrol e.' clus we bad (which was the first to I 
.. , i ' . tablilbed. the caume at the ~ iac1ude driver training), we had half 
l.odII oftlcIaIs say me traIDIDc in- town airport abaut 10 years .. and of the class come up here for driver =-. tbat LewIstowa ill the best has' UIIIId it for t:raiaIIIc since thea.. tnUniDg and half o' them go to Hel­
e·to,.~he academy_ The .. troI Is provIdlaa cars aDd in- eM. for firing. Then, in the middle of 
tlt4> -new oftIcers traUIIDc in suuctors. tbe week, they switched. 
~ are bere becaaIe the Recently the ~ ~ driving "The logistics alone was a prob-
.~ traJrUna coww is a''''' plus, coone was leued by the llefttana lem. as well as having our people on 
~t. to Btn Westfall. LEA ad- Department at Public I.-uctk1n, tile road for one whole day ... ThlS 
- -., -~--_ _ __ -_ _ way we are able to do our firearms 

.. I'Y-' ",'.' and driving here and keep the class totether and we can take Ll-)at travel 
GREAT FALLS TRIBUNE *yforinstruction." 

....... WEDNESDAY, HARCH 11, 1987 IIIIrpret 
I c:batge of 
100 victe. 

adad guilty 
.DI a lesser , .. 

L. 

.. 

During this training period, the 
students and instructors are stay­
in the Calvert Hotel,which is the ~ c~ 
~uilding proposed for the dormitory l~~~ 
In the Lewistown proposal for a ree of eight 
permanent home for the Academy. tapeS, and 
The only faCility missing from f eigbt tapes 
the Academy's needs are classrooms, 
and L . t . ff' . JSed with in-eWlS own l~ 0 erlng to gl ve bts between 
the now unoccupled High School ; 1186 when 
bUilding to the State for use as ~i2ed: 
an Academy for $1.00. 

. l11e present seven-day stint in 
I..ewIsIown has half of the men train­
Ing Clift the driving COUl'Se and half 00 

the ftrtI& range until mid-week, when 
they switch. "It's a pretty intense 
III!YeI'l days," Westfall said. "We have 
day and night firing and day aM ' 
Jd&bt driving. For four of those seven 
nights, we are doing one or the other 
until 11 o'clock." 

Westfall said statistics show about. 
7..5 percent of crimes involving shoot­
ings occur in darkness, so officers 
have to be trained to cope with that. 
Likewise, high-speed chases and 
other hazardous driving often occur 
at night. 

The 28 students in the class are 
just entering law enforcement work. 

., 
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LEWISTOWN IS TilE RIGHT SITE 

h 3 __ 1-02 ____ _ 

for tll(; 

MONTANA STATE LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY 

THE LEI'" I S1'mm SITE lIAS THE: 

* CENTRAL GEOGRAPHIC LOCATION; 

* BUILDINGS ADAPTABLE TO L.E.A. CRITERIA; 

* TRAINING A;'W CQt.H{1~ITY SUPPORT fACILITIES; 

* AND THE EXPA~DABILITY. 

SHELBY HAVRE 
194 miles 218 miles 

KALISPELL" /GLASGOW 

326 miles "" /' 298 miles 

107 mlle\ '. 
~ GREATFALLS / 

--..:::::: L'" -_________ GLENOIVE 

_----::: :::",- 244m.les 

MISSOULA ~:oC~~7--~ I WiS\TOWN~ ____________ ~ -MILES CITY 

/ 223m.les 

BUTTE 
260 mile, 

BILLINGS 
BOZEMAN 123 mlle~ 
165 ml~' 

Its location, in the center of the state, was one rcason for 
locating the State Safety Driving Course in Lewistown. The 
course is bein,] used by the State Hi"Jay Patrol, school bus 
drivers, ambulance drivers, EMT personnel, and trainee~ from 
the Law Enforcement Academy. Since all trainees must cone 
here to receive this training, the additional travel costs 
and travel time \-lould be eliminated by locutin,; the L.E.A. 
in Le\-listown. 

The proposed Lewistown site can easily accomodate changing 
situations, such as more trainees or expanding the scope of 
the academy. The State of t10ntana office of the Legislative 
Auditor has recommended that the 1987 Legislature find a 
training facility for the Fire Services Training School. 
The Lewistown site would easily accommodate such additions 
at no additional cost to the state. . 

The proposed use of the Fergus High School buildings and the 
Calvert Hotel gives the L.E.A. a physical plant that meets 
or exceeds all of the requirements mandated for the Academy. 
The buildings were designed for uses similar to the needs of 
the Academy and the design presented carefully modifies them 
to meet the established criteria. The proC'osal includes an 
excellent, on site, ~ymnasium and an indoor firing range for 
exclusive use by the Academy trainees. 

All of the components of the proposed Lewistown site are 
lister; in the llational Register of IIistoric Pl·3ces. State 
la' .... (SO 157) encourages state aqC'ncies to give systematic 
cO:1s.i.dcrd'-ion to historic I'ropertie:J, when they nee 
a-:l,li tionC:l1 space. 

Le ':'istow,1 is !(flown r',r it:~ qUd!l~y 

fr: -,nelly, 1-,,~piL .. :, i"") ,lr~. 'i'!le 1 .. <.,\. 
(1 ~ ~./'/ -~ 1 ("' (' rn r.... ,"'l ~ '- , ; ("\ r. '. .. '., 

:-J [ I i f (;' a il·j Vi d [;: • 

would bp a suit~blC' 
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March 30,1987 

STATEMENT 
OF 

KEN HOOVESTOL 
CHAIRMAN 

CO~~UNITY OF GREAT FALLS 
LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY COMMITTEE 

TO 
HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE 

The committee I chair is a broad-based group from throughout 

Cascade County and is funded by contributions only. 

We are committed to providing the highest quality training 

possible to the law enforcement community, and we believe our pro­

posal can provide that quality in the most cost effective way. 

The College of Great Falls site was chosen after we researched 

many other buildings and locations in and around Great Falls. 

I believe the Interim Sub-Committee did a good job of research­

and gathering information regarding the Academy's needs and the con­

dition of its present facility and location. 

But, the criteria set forth and the subsequent proposals all 

required captial expenditures and the influx of new money. This has 

since become unrealistic. It also became obvious that the present 

facilities are woefully inadequate, both in size and quality. There­

fore, our new proposal is based on the financial reality of the 

present, with the potential for new construction in the future. It 

represents "DOLLARS & SENSE". 

In other words, the best of both worlds: Better for Less now and 

potential for new later. 

Contact: Ken Hoovestol 
(Se$sion Address) 
545 South Harris 
Helena, MT 59601 
Tele: 443-6234 or 

444-4800 
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TQ: TOM Gomez, Researcher, Legislative Council 

n~ / 
FROM: Brad Rafish, OLA ~ 

DATE: 15 January 87 

RE: Requested costs for the relocation of the Montana Law 
Enforcement Acade~y 

Aoproxiaate Relocation Costs: 

Hate: The data below yas provided by the Departaent of Justice's 
Centralized Services Division. It aSSUMes only relocation of 
currently owned state equipsent as well as personnel. 

--OFFICE EQUIPMENT 

--FIRING RANGE EQUIPMEHT 

---EXPLORATORY· TRIPS 
(Car Mileage, meals, lodging 
3 trips of 12 stat! @ 988.75 each) 

APPROXIMATE COST 

9 4.000 

. 2,000 

3,195 
933, 195 



OUTLINE OF 
COMMENTS BEFORE 

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE 
GREAT FALLS PROPOSAL 

LAW ENfORCEMENT ACADEMY 
DR. WILLIAM SHiElDS 

PRESIDENT COLLEGE Of GREAT fALLS 
1301 20TH. ST. SO. 

GREAT fALLS, MT 
761-8210 EX 500 

1. THIS HAS BEEN A COOPERATIVE EfFORT BETWEEN THE COLLEGE OF GREAT 
fALLS AND THE GREAT FALLS COMMUNITY. 

A. CO~1MUNITY REPRESENTATIVES CAME TO THE C.GJ. ADMINISTRATION AND ASKED IF THE 
COLLEGE COULD PROVIDE SPACE AND FACILITIES FOR THE ACADEMY. 

B. THE PROPOSAL HAS THE STRONG SUPPORT OF THE COLLEGE'S BOARD OF TRUSTEES. 
C. THE PROPOSAL IS CERTAINLY COMPATIBLE WITH THE MISSION AND EXISTING PROGRAMS 

OF THE COLLEGE. 

2. CURRICULAR COMPATIBILITY 

A. THERE IS AN EXCELLENT INTRERFACE BETWEEN DEGREE PROGRAM S OF THE COLLEGE AND 
THE TRAINING PROGRAMS OFFERED AT THE LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY. 

B. CRIMINAL JUSTICE: ASSOCIATE, BACHELOR AND MASTERS 
PARALEGAL TRAINING: ASSOCIATE AND BACHELORS 

3. EXPLANATION OF THE $10,000 OPTIONAL COST ITEM IN THE PROPOSAL 

A. THIS ISA MAXIMUM FIGURE BASED UPON FULL ENROLLMENTS OF STUDENTS ATTENDING 
THE LEA DURING A FULL YEAR. 

B. THIS FIGURE COULD BE LESS, IF TOTAL ENROLLMENTS ARE LOWER THAN MAXIMUMS. 
C. THIS FIGURE IS FOR THE EXCLUSIVE USE OF THE GYMNASIUM, SWIMMING POOL, AND 

WEIGHTROOM FACILITIES. 
D. THERE WILL NO CONFLICT WITH USE BY COLLEGE STUDENTS AND LEA STUDENTS BECAUSE 

OF THE "COMMUTER" NATURE OF THE CGF STUDENT BODY AND BECAUSE THE FACILITIES 
WILL BE SCHEDULED AND DEDICATED EXCLUSIVELY FOR USE BY LEA STUDENTS. 

4. EXPLANATION OF THE TERMS Of THE LEASE 

A. THE COLLEEGE HAS NO PROBLEM WITH A LONGER LEASE, 20 YEARS, FOR EXAMPLE. 
B. HOWEVER, THE FIVE YEAR PROVISION WAS PUT INTO THE LEASE TO ACCOMMODATE THE 

FLEXIBILITY OF THE DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE, THAT IS, TO ALLOW FOR THE POSSIBLE 
EXPANSION AND NEW CONSTRUCTION OF LEA FACILITIES SHOULD THE APPROPRIATE 
FUNDING BECOME AVAILABLE IN THE FUTURE. 

C. THE EXPANDED AND EYEN NEW FACILITIES COULD BE BUILT ON LAND AVAILABLE RIGHT ON 
THE CAMPUS WHICH WOULD BE DEEDED TO THE STATE FOR $1.00. 



FIRING RANGE 
MALMSTROM AIR FORCE BASE 

Presently the Academy students drive to Lewistown for the 

driving range and to Helena for the outdoor firing range. This 

extra time and milea~e is at the expense of local governments, 

since it is not paid by the Academy. 

In Great Falls, both of these facilities are available at the 

Air Base, plus an obstacle course for physical training. 

Malmstrom Air Force Base is not just allowing the use of their 

facilities. They are keenly aware of the advantage to them in de­

veloping a good rapport and a working relationship with the law en­

forcement officers throughout Montana. They WANT the MLEA. 

Access will be no problem, even during alerts. There is a con­

venient back gate off Highway 89 for direct access to the ranges, 

and passes will be issued to all students. 

The base firing ranges are not your typical military set-up, 

but rather are designed for the training of their own security 

policemen and women. 

The cost savings to the state would be two-fold: 

1) A new range at the cost of $500,000 to $1 million would 

be saved. 

2) A tremendous cost savings will be realized for years to 

come because of the continued technological up-dating 

by the Air Force. Already on order is a $53,000 Duel­

a-Tron Decision-making Laser Moveable Target System. 

Also, additional indoor facilities are being planned. 

March 30, 1987 
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STATEMENT 
OF 

ROGER W. YOUNG, PRESIDENT 
GREAT FALLS AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

When the Joint Interim Committee for the Law Enforcement Academy 

evaluated the various options before it, a number of site location 

criteria were considered. These were factors that the MLEA itself, 

law enforcement officers, and the Attorney General's office; consid­

ered to be of importance in the ultimate selection of a location. 

Some of the factors considered included location; transportation 

facilities; available housing; commercial services such as hotels/ 

motels, restaurants, shopping, libraries, etc.; medical services; 

higher education facilities; and several more. In all, there were 

30 such criteria. 

I think that it is important to note that of the three finalist 

communities considered by the Joint Interim Committee --- Dillon, 

Great Falls, and Lewistown --- Great Falls scored first in 18 of 

the 30 criteria and tied for first in 5 others. Clearly, if it 

wasn't regarded as the best proposal for various other reasons, 

Great Falls WAS BEST FROM A SITE LOCATION STANDPOINT. 

The Great Falls Area Chamber of Commerce is an integral part of 

the Community of Great Falls Law Enforcement Academy Committee. 

We sincerely believe that our community is the best suited to serve 

the short range, and long range needs of the law enforcement commun­

ity of this state. Everyone involved, from the College to the Air 

Force to the community welcomes this institution. 

to worry about being a stepchild in Great Falls. 

House Appropriations Committee 
March 30, 1987 

You'd never have 

For more information contact P.O. Box 2127, Great Falls, MT 59403 

Telephone: 761-4434 

"" 



DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 
U.S. CUSTOMS SERVICE 

Dr. Paul Renz 
Chairman, LEPSA Committee 
1301 - 20th Street South 
Great Falls, Montana 59405 

Dear Dr. Renz: 

GREAT FALLS, MONTANA 

February 21, 1986 

REFER TO 

ENF-l-O JS 

This office, which is the District Headquarters for all U.S. Customs 
ports, stations and airports in the states of Montana, Northern Idaho, 
Wyoming, Utah and Colorado, would like to express our views concerning the 
location of the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. 

As you know, the U.S. Customs Service is deeply involved in the inter­
diction of narcotics and of the illicit transportation of monetary instruments 
used to finance narcotic transactions. We are also the first line in the 
apprehension of NCIC fugitives who attempt to cross our borders. In carrying 
out these functions, we rely heavily on the support provided by local Montana 
law enforcement agencies. In turn, we also provide valuable support to the 
local law enforcement community. 

The location of the Academy in the City of Great Falls where our district 
headquarters is situated would prove especially beneficial in view of the close 
working relationship between the Customs Service and local law enforcement 
agencies. Our Headquarters staff could keep the staff of the Academy informed 
of up-to-the minute developments in the Customs enforcement area, and the locatil 
of the Academy here would permit the rapid exchange of intelligence. This type 
of exchange will be of value to law enforcement officers located in a border 
state such as Montana and will be of value to the U.S. Customs Service in our 
contacts with the local enforcement agencies. 

We appreciate the opportunity to make our views known. 

s(fcer~ ~;Y' 

d·~~' 
r;:~t~f,Vo. W. (Don) Myhra 

District Director 

REPLY TO: DISTRICT DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMS, 600 CENTRAL AVENUE SUITE 200. GREAT FALLS, MONTANA 59401 



DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
HEADQUARTERS 341ST STRATEGIC MISSILE WING (SAC) 

MALMSTROM AIR FORCE BASE, MT 59402 

Doctor Paul Renz 
Chairman, LEPSA Committee 
College of Great Falls 
1301 20th Street South 
Great Falls, MT 59405-4996 

Dear Dr. Renz: 

Malmstrom AFB is pleased to hear of your committee's efforts to relocate 
the Montana Law Enforcement Academy to Great Falls. Toward that end, the 
base will endeavor to allow the academy use of our base firing range. 
While military contingencies must take precedence, I presently foresee 
nothing that would interfere with the academy's use of this facility. 

Our marksmanship complex features three all-weather ranges: a 62 meter 
range used to fire machine guns on a 1,000 inch scale; a 25 meter pistol 
range with 14 enclosed and heated firing points; and a 100 meter rifle 
range with 18 heated firing points. The complex also has a range support 
building that contains an ammunition and weapon storage area measuring 
182 square feet, a weapons cleaning and maintenance area that can be used 
by 30 personnel simultaneously and a classroom that can seat up to 30 
students. All the ranges have appropriate control stations and public 
address capabilities. Students can observe the shooters from an area 
behind the firing line. Special requirements such as quick-kill shooting 
from vehicles can be satisfied on either of the longer ranges. In addi­
tion, there is a fully equipped 450 meter grenade range available. I 
have attached pictures and diagrams of this complex. (Atch 1 and 2) 

Malmstrom AFB is the home of the Air Force's largest Security Police 
Group and is uniquely suited to provide other types of support to the 
academy. We have a full obstacle course for physical training, maintain 
the only bomb detection dogs in the state and have a fully trained 
Special Weapons and Tactics (SWAT) team on standby 24 hours per day. 
These assets provide a tremendous opportunity for joint training or 
special demonstrations. 

Assuming fair wear and tear, the Air Force will not charge for use of the 
range or any demonstration the academy staff might request. 

All personnel using the range complex would be required to sign certain 
release documents. I suggest the academy's legal representative contact 
Lieutenant Colonel David Taggart at 731-2878 for details. 

Sincerely, 

28~B~J~SAF 
Commander 

2 Atch 
l. Photos of firing range 

Diagram of firing range 2. 

Peace, , , , IS our Profession 



t14' ,; GREAT FALLS Af~ 59403·5021 

P. O. BOX 5021 

February 14, 1986 

Legislative Council 
State Capitol 
Room 138 
Helena, Montana 59601 

Dear Council Members: 

TELEPHONE 406/727-5881 

On behalt of the City Commission of the City ot Great Falls, I would 
like to encourage the selection ot Great Falls as the location tor the 
Law Entorcement Academy. The L.E.P.S.A. Committee will be submitting a 
proposal that would locate the Academy at the College ot Great Falls. 
Emily Hall would be used or a new dormitory would be constructed to 
house the students. The existing College ot Great Falls classroom, 
cateteria, library and athletic tacilities will be made available for 
Academy use. The proposal will contain an adequate provision tor a 
tiring range that will cel"tainly meet the needs ot the Academy. 

The City is prepared to make the necessary commitments to successfully 
locate the Law Entorcement Academy in Great Falls. The City whole hear­
tedly supports the College ot Great Falls site and pledges our sincere 
cooperation toward making the Academy, its instructors and students a 
home in Great Falls. 

RA:r~R: kj 



5817 35th St SW 
Great Falls, ~rr 59404 

March 10, 1987 

Dear Montana Legislator: 

Have you seriously considered the role of peace officers in Nontana? Have 
you stopped to think how important peace officers are in you life? Are you 
counting on them to protect you and your family'? Nost people take peace 
officers for granted, do you? Peace officers are important in our daily 
lives and just as important is the trainir~ they recehe. Think about it, 
would you want untrained peace officers protecti~ you and your family? 
Peace officers need specialized training, such training is not provided in 
colleges and universities, but is made available through specialized Law 
Enforcement Acat!elllY programs. Training is criti.cal to effective, 
responsible law enforcement. If a peace officer makes a mi.stake, due to 
insufficient traini~, not only does he suffer the consequences but so do 
the citizens he serves. ~lontana citizens deserve the best service for their 
tax dollars. 

I have been a police officer in r-Iontana for 13 and 1/2 years. During that 
time I have attended many specialized training programs at the t-lontana Law 
Enforcement Academy. I have also earned college degrees in Criminal Justice 
studies including a Nasters Degree in Criminal Justice Administration. In 
comparing my college education to the training I have received at the 
Academy, undoubtedly the training at the Academy has been more practical in 
performing my daily duties. The training peace officers receive at the 
Academy is the most important they receive and therefore, ~lontana has a 
serious problem. 

Tru.ini~ at the Hontanll Law Enforcement ACI-J.demy has ,suffered serious 
setbacks due to the limitations of the training fuei li ties. The existing 
Academy consists of eight 2-1 by GO feet modular units. These were intended 
for "residential" use and do not adequately tierve the growi.ng needs of 
Hontana Law Enforcement. Tbe modular units were set up in E}78 as 1:1 short­
tenn solution for the Academy. These modulur units are deteriorating~he 
walls are poorly insulated, bathrooms are small, heating and air 
conditioning is poor, classroom space is limited and support systems are 
inadequate. The quality and quantity of training at the Academy is being 
affected by th~ poor environment. Training programs are limited to small 
classes, ~hich are full to capacity. Critical training programs have been 
eliminated Lecluse of the limitations of the t::..:isting facilities. 

One of my up most concerns as a police officer and sergeant, supervisor, is 
the training of my :~ellow officers. I am confident \.;hen I work with \-Iell­
trained officers, they perfor,n well under pressure. I am concerned with the 
present limitations on training at lhe Nontana Law Enforce 'It Academy. 
Progrwns have been eliminated or limited due lo the limi latiOns of the 

1 



existing facilities as well as due to budget limitations. Firearms 
training, It crit.ical feature in 1m. enforcemellt. training, has been 
eliminated in the l30Zemall area. This situutiun resulted. from I3oz~m~ area 
residents threatening civil litigation over complaints about the nose and 
the danger of living near a firearms range. At present Acade~'r- students 
have to travel to Fort Harrison, near Helena, to participate in firearms 
training. Because of the cost of travelling to Fort Harrison, all firearms 
training programs, except the basic progrum, have been discontinued. This 
creates a serious problem for small law l~nfOrrelll('nt agencies who do not have 
firearms training progrums. In the past., they depended on the Academy to 
h:eep their officers firearms certifil.>d this is nu longer possible. 
Consequently, a liability exists for the peace officer who has to use his 
firearm in the perfonnance of his duties and is not current in his firearms 
certification. 

The law enforcement cOlrununity has been patiently waiting for a solution to 
the Acudemy problem. He realize Nontana taA'p<,-yers cannot afford an all new 
facility. We know there is nu ref.1SOn to believe funding wi.ll be available 
for a new Academy in two or ten years, but we need. a better facility. The 
need is now. Training is critical to effective, responsible law 
enforcement. Without prOIX!r traininp; peace officers will not be prepared to 
deal with the very serious !-iituations which arise day-to-day. Montana law 
enforcement relies or' the Nontana Law Enforcement Academy to provide much 
needed training. 

Attorney General Greely has formed a group he calls "The Joint Committee on 
Academy Programs lllld Fac i li t iI~s" • Nr. Gree ly be 1 ieves his group represents 
the t-lontunu Law Enforcement communi ty. The major i ty of this group are not 
peace officers but are members of Greely's staff. I do not represent the 
Law Enforcement conulluni ty f!i ther, I am only on.:! concerned peace officer. 
However, during the sUlruner of 1986, I conuucted. a sW'Vey of all of the Law 
Enforcement Administrators of' t-lontana reganling Academy issues. I received 
a response representing over 84% of the law enforcement community. The 
survey results are attached to this letter. I ask that you consider the 
input of Law Enforcement Awninistrators before you gecide Academy issues. 

There is an inunediate solution to the Academy problems. Great Falls has all 
of the needed facili tie~ and support sys tems for an improved ~lontana La", 
Enforcement Academy. The College of Great Falls has a building which is 
\-."ell suited for an entire Academy facility, excluding a firearms range. The 
College of Great Falls has offen:d to lease their building to the State of 
Nontana for considerably less money than is presently being spent on an 
inadequate facility in Bozeman. The College of Great Falls has also offered 
to deed a piece of land to the State for future cOI1!-itruction of a new 
Academy on the college campus. III addition, the CDllege of Great Falls has 
offered to le'nd acn.dp.mic sllppod. to the Academy through their excellent 
rriminal .J\J~tiCt! !:>tudi.t·s and otheI' edlh~ati.(lIlal pr'ogrwlls. 

~1almstrom Air Force Base has one of the finest fireanns training facilities 
in the Northwest. r-1a.lmstrom has offered t.heir firearms facility to the 
State of ~lontana, fk1.rticularly the Law Fnrorc(~mtmt Academy, at no cost. 



The community of Great Falls law Enforcement Academy proposal offers an 
opportuni ty to solve the Academy problems in an economical manner. Hore 
importantly our proposal hal:> considered the training needs of the Nontana 
peace officer and offerl:> future support of the Academy as their needs 
change. The College of Great Falls building provides twice the training 
space for less money. The use of the Halmstrom firing range will enable the 
Acooemy to reiIll:>tate very important firearms tr'uining programs. 

I ask for your sUPIX>rt of the Conununily of Great Falls Lc'\w Enforcement 
Academy prolJObul. I 8 inc! ~l'e ly be L iev!-! out' I1t'Ul)( )l:>al uf'fl! rs the bes t fucil i ty 
and support sysll~m.8 to the Stale of NontwUl. The Montana Luw Enforcement 
Academy will once a~ain Ue one of the finest, and tvlontana Peace Officerl:> 
will be proud to attend the Academy. 

Sincerely, 

~7~~ 
Darmy Goyette 
Police Sergeant 
Grea t Falls, Hr 
Telephone: 452-5229 
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Survey Resul ts: The Montana Law Enforcement Academy 

Population Surveyed: 121 Law Enforcement Administrators: 56 Sheriffs, 63 Chiefs of < 

Police, Chief at Montana Highway Patrol, Administrator of Department of Fish, Wildlife 
and Parks, Enforcement Division. Respondents 83 or 68%. 

Questions Asked: 

1. Do you favor relocating the Montana Law Enforcement Academy? 

h§ 1i2 Undecided Total Actually 98% of 83 respondents 
46 (56') 29 (35%) 7 (9%) 82 (100%) 

2. Do you feel the present location of K.EA provides the best accessi oility for the 
majority of law enforcement? 

~ 1i2 
31 (38%) 45 (56,) 

Undecided 
5 (6%) 

Total Actually 98% of 83 respondents 
81 (100%) 

3. Do you favor relocation of t-LEA closer to the demographic center of the state? 

~ 1i2 Undecided Total Actually 98% of 83 respondents 
41 (5U) 34 (42%) 6 (7%) 81 (100%) 

4. Are you concerned with the "size" of the oity in which K.EA would be moved? 

~ 1i2 
31 (38%) 48 (58%) 

Undeoided 
3 (4%) 

Total 
82 (1cJO%) 

Actually 98% of 83 respondents 

If you have a preference, 
Large 

oirole appropriate response. 
Medium 

Greater Than 25,000 
18 (42%) 

10,000 to 25,OO~ 
20 (46%) 

5. Do you feel MLEA needs a better physical plant? 

~ 1i2 
12 (81%) 4 (5%) 

Undecided 
7 (8%) 

Total 
83 (lOa%) 

Small 
Less than 10,000 

5 (12%) 

100% of respondents 

6. Would you personally utilize t-LEA more often if the physical plant were improved? 

Yes 1i2 
44 (53') 20 (24%) 

Undecided 
19 (23%) 

Total 100% of respondents 
83 (100%) 

1. Would you like to see ~EA involved academically with a college Criminal Justice 
Program? 

Yes 1i2 
52 (63%) 18 (21%) 

Undecided 
13 (16%) 

Total 100% of respondents 
83 (laO%) 

8. Do you want the Legislature to make the decisions regarding MLEA? 

~ 1i2 
22 (21%) 44 (53%) 

Undecided 
11. (20%) 

Total 100% of respondents 
83 (100%) 
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Survey Results: Montana Law Enforcement Academy 
Page 2 

9. Would you be willing to support a consensual lobbying effort of the Montana 
Legislature in 1987, regarding MLEA issues based on the resul ts of this survey? 

.lU .fu2. 
46 (57%) 8 (10%) 

Undecided 
27 (33%) 

Total Actually 98% of 83 respondents 
81 (100%) 

10. Would you like a copy ot the resul ts of this survey? 

fu .fu2. Total Actually 98% of 83 respondents 
74 (90%) 8 (10%) 82 (100%) 

11. How many officers or deputies are in your department? 

83 1 Departments responded 
1,247 Full-time personnel represented (84% of total LE Population) 

35 Sheriff's Departments or 63% 
46 Police Departments or 64% 

Montana Highway Patrol 
Enforcement Division, Dept. of Fish, Wildlife & Parks 
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A. Programs 

SUPPORT SERVICES 
ACADEMIC (Student) 

The College of Great Falls offers an impressive array of programs 

both complemental and supplemental to the training provided students 

attending the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. These programs cover 

a multiplicity of course and program options to the student interested 

in augmenting his/her training while at MLEA or while on-the-job (See 

Delivery Systems, below). 

The seven degree programs most pertinent to the LEA student are: 

1. Criminal Justice - Associate Degree 
2. Criminal Justice - Baccalaureate Degree 
3. Criminal Justice - Master of Human Services Degree 
4. Paralegal - Associate Degree 
5. Paralegal - Baccalaureate Degree 
6.' Chemical Dependency - Associate Degree 
7. Chemical Dependency - Master of Human Services Degree 

This unique combination gives the student both broad and specific 

educational foundation in the three primary categories of the Criminal 

Justice System -- Law Enforcement, Judicial, and Corrections. They are 

useful, and often mandatory, for the individual pursuing personal and pro-

fessional growth in parole, probation, corrections, law, rehabilitation, 

etc. The dual emphases that CGF places upon internships and experience/ 

training equivalencies serve both to motivate students to enhance their 

skills and to provide the community with more competent professionals in 

the field of Criminal Justice. 

8. Delivery Systems 

CGF's long and productive history of adaptive, innovative, and indivi-
?e// .I-;t {[;? r / '.-- c!. 

dualized service delivery to a s~ars ~tributeG aRd disparate student 
~s/~r?::.~ population has resulted in an nrmemen jlw of delivery modes that can meet 



.' -2-

p~.sT,n ~·T; v~, 
any student's need, no matter how idiosyncratic. These include SPEED 

I 
I 

courses, short courses, Independent Study, Workshops, Telecom courses _ / .c'C'''-''''i.' 
?e> //-<"~ r '4.. 

(on and off campus), Non-credit Instruction Transfer, and CLEP. ~~~~, 1?~~)7r'4. 

This delivery expertise makes it possible for a number of Academy 

students to express a desire for a particular course to be offered 

during their scheduled time at the Academy. With reasonable lead time 

(approximately six weeks) a notification of this nature to the Academic 

Vice-President's office will result in the provision of that course 

within the mode that meshes most effectively and efficiently with the 

students' anticipated academy schedule. 

it 

~ 



SUPPORT SERVICES 
ACADEMIC (Academy) 

A. COLLEGE OF GREAT FALLS 

In common with all training institutions, the twin problems of 

upgrading current staff effectiveness and on-streaming new staff will 

assail the administrators of the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. In 

order to ameliorate these difficulties the College of Great Falls can, 

on request from the MlEA: 

1. Provide formal course, workshop, and on-the-job experience 

designed and conducted by CGF faculty with the express purpose of 

increasing the teaching efficacy of the MlEA staff, and/or 

2. Conduct individual or collective MlEA staff teaching evalua-

tions in order to identify the strengths, weaknesses, and relative 

effectiveness of the academy instruction. 

B. AREA 

The Cascade County Sheriff's Department has identified two groups of 

area residents and their areas of expertise that would be available to 

the Academy as part time instructors. 

Presently certified instructors for the Montana Law Enforcement Academy: 

James Burnes 
Debby Baumgart 
Arne Sand 
Dick Donovan 
Ken Anderson 

Les Bobier 
Jerry Obresley 

Civil Process, Procedure, legal 
Civil Process, Procedure, legal 
Interrogation, Interview, Handwriting 
Coroner, Death Investigation, Child Abuse 
Photograpy, Evidence, Crime Scenes 
Canine Training 

Drug and Narcotics Investigations 

Others with instructional experience: 

John Strandell Crime Prevention, Crimestoppers 

Larry Hader Drug Abuse, Undercover Operations 



, 

Bob Blades 
Barry Michelotti 
Mi ke Jaraczeski 
Tom O'Hara 

Bill Farago 

-2-

Drug Abuse, Undercover Operations 
Drug Abuse, Undercover Operations 
Canine Training 
Fire and Response, Prevention, 
Investigation 
Weapons, Armament, Range Shooting 



SUPPORT SERVICES 
ANCILLARY (On Campus) 

A. RECREATIONAL 

1. Theater-Music Building 
Throughout the year: Plays, Concerts, Presentations. 

2. McLaughlin Center 
2,.,.~..;.,-

f.'frjl~' En clgse6 swimming pool, bowling alleys, pool tables, 
gymna s i urn ~ ~~ . .<-;,? h 'T ./2 .:> " -"Y'-. ./....-;2':i.., . 

3. Outside areas for group games, jogging, etc. 

4. Student Union Building 
Book store 

B. ACADEMIC 

C. FOOD 

1. Library 
~oldings in C.J. and C.J. related areas; excellent 

computer tie-ins with major national library storage 
facilities. 

2. Student Union Building 
Student Services Department provides testing, tutoring, 
counseling. 

Student Union Building has ample cafeteria services. 



NOTEABlE QUOTES FROM VARIOUS SOURCES 

OCTOBER 16, 1986 "REPORT FROM TOM GOMEZ. LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL 
RE: MLEA SITE/FACILITIES CRITERIA" 

THE PRESENT FACILITIES HOUSING THE ACADEMY ARE NOT PERMANENT IN NATURE, NOR DO 
THEY PROVIDE FOR A PERMANENT LOCATION FOR THE ACADEMY. BY DESIGN AND 
CONSTRUCTION, THE MODULAR UNITS ARE NOT PERMANENT, FIXED STRUCTURES AND ARE NOT 
PROJECTED TO HAVE A LONG, USEFUL LIFE. 

WHILE IN THE PAST, IT WAS RECOMMENDED THAT THE STATE PURCHASE THE EXISTING 
FACILITIES FOR THE ACADEMY, SUCH PURCHASE IS NO LONGER ADVISABLE BECAUSE THE 
FACILITIES ARE SIMPLY INADEQUATE. 

THE BUILDINGS WOULD REQUIRE EXPENSIVE MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR. 

THERE ARE OTHER INADEQUACIES IN THE EXISTING FACILITIES. THE PEACE OFFICERS 
STANDARDS AND TRAINING ADVISORY COUNCIL CITES THESE PROBLEMS; 

(1) THE PRESENT FACILITIES HAVE NO ADEQUATE FIRING RANGE; 
(2) THE CONDITIONS IN THE DORMITORIES ARE UNSATISFACTORY BECAUSE OF PROBLEMS 

THAT INCLUDE INADEQUATE BATHROOM AND SHOWER FACILITIES; INSUFFICIENT HOT WATER 
OR, AT TIMES, NO HOT WATER AT ALL; LOW LIGHT LEVELS IN DORMITORY ROOMS FOR STUDY 
PURPOSES; AND HIGH NOISE LEVELS BECAUSE OF THE THIN CONSTRUCTION OF BUILDING 
WALLS; 

(3) THE CLASSROOMS HAVE INADEQUATE AIR CONDITIONING IN THE SUMMER MONTHS; 
(4) TOTAL CLASSROOM FACILITIES ARE TOO SMALL TO ACCOMMODATE THE DEMNAND FOR 

BASIC TRAINING THAT IS REQUIRED UNDER SECTION 7-32-303, MCA, WHICH REQUIRES THAT 
A NEWLY APPPOINTED PEACE OFFICER MUST ATTEND AND SUCCESSFULLY COMPLETE BASIC 
TRAINING AT THE ACADEMY WITHIN ONE YEAR OF THE INITIAL APPOINTMENT; AND 

(5) THUS, THE INADEQUACY OF THE PRESENT FACILITIES IN PREVENTING THE ACADEMY 
FROM PROVIDING TRAINING TO OFFICERS WITHIN THE STATUTORILY MANDATED PERIOD OF 
TIME, THEREBY SUBJECTING LOCAL GOVERNMENTS TO VICARIOUS LlABLITY FOR IMPROPERLY 
TRAINED POLICE OffiCERS. 

JUNE 11, 1985 "P.O.S.T. ACADEMY COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS FOR 
IMPROVING THE QUALITY OF THE MONTANA LAW ENFORCEMENT 
ACADEMY" 

THE TWO MOST PRESSING NEEDS FOR FACILITY IMPROVEMENT ARE THE FIRING RANGE AND 
THE DORMITORIES. 

THESE ARE THE RECOMMENDATIONS IF THE LEGISLATURE DECIDES TO SELECT A CITY OTHER 
THAN BOZEMAN fOR THE ACADEMY SITE. THEY ARE: 

1. THE AVAILABILITY OF AN OUTDOOR RANDE OR SUITABLE LOCATION THAT IS CLEAR OF 
ANY NEARBY HOMES. 

2. THE AVAILABILITY OF A GYM TO PROVIDE AN AREA FOR PHYSICAL FITNESS PROGRAMS, 
SELF -DEFENSE TRAINING, AND FOR PRACTICAL EXERCISES. 

3. THE AVAILABILITY OF FOOD SERVICE. 
4. THE LOCATION HAS SUITABLE GROUND AND AIR TRANSPORTATION. 

S. THE COMMUNITY HAS E'JCATIONAL , CULTURAL I RECREATIONAL AND LEISURE ACTIVITIES 
THAT ARE BENEfiCIAL TO THE LAW ENfORCEMENT TRAINEES. 

6. THERE IS A SUITABLE SITE FOR A VEHICLE DRIVING COURSE. 



DECEMBER t t. t 985 "ATTORNEY GENERAL'S MEMORANDUM ON FACILITY 
NEEDS TO THE INTERIM LEGISLATIVE SUBCOMMITTEE" 

BECAUSE OF THE "FIRING RANGE CRISIS," THE ACADEMY HAS BEEN UNABLE TO OFFER ANY 
FIRE ARMS TRAINING THIS YEAR, EXCEPT THE LEGALLY MANDATED TRAINING THAT IS PART OF 
THE BASIC COURSE. 

THE DORMITORIES ARE UNCOMFORTABLE AND PROVIDE LITTLE PRIVACY. THE ACADEMY HAS 
NO CRIME SCENE LABORATORY I WHICH SEVERLY LIMITS MOST COURSE WORK IN CRIMINAL 
INVESTIGATIONS. IT HAS NO PHOTOLAB. IT HAS NO MULTIPURPOSE ROOM/GYMNASIUM FOR 
PHYSICAL TRAI NI NG AND ARREST PROCEDURES. ITS CLASSROOMS ARE SMALL , POORLY 
DESIGNED AND UNCOMFORTABLE. SMALL WONDER THAT LAW ENFORCEMENT PROFESSIONALS 
ARE RELUCTANT TO COME TO THE ACADEMY. 

DECEMBER 3. 1985 "LETTER FRON SHERIFF MA60NE OF MISSOULA COUNTY TO 
MIKE GREELY" 

I HAVE ALWAYS FELT THAT THE MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY IN BOZEMAN, MONTANA HAS 
NOT FULLY SUPPORTED THE ACADEMY AS WELL AS OTHER INSTITUTIONS MIGHT HAVE. 

AS I HAVE STATED BEFORE, .MQW....IS THE TIME TO CORRECT THE DEFICIENCIES OF OUR 
CURRENT LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEI1Y. 

I WOULD DEEM THE MOST IMPORTANT ISSUE IS THE ESTABLISHMENT OF AN ACADEMY THAT 
WILL BE HERE FOR YEARS TO CO~1E, AT A LOCATION THAT IS EASILY ACCESSIBLE BY NORMAL 
MEANS OF TRAVEL, INCLUDING AIR, AND WITH CONSIDERATIONS FOR MAKING SPECIAL 
IMPROVEMENTS FOR ANY SPECIALIZED TRAINING SUCH AS DEFENSIVE DRIVING COURSES, 
PHYSICAL TRAINING, ADVANCED FIREARMS TRAINING COURSES, ETC. 
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A PROPOSAL OFFERING MUCH MORE VALUE 

FOR THE LAW ENFORCEMENT TRAINING DOLLAR 

AND AT LESS COST THAN THE EXISTING FACILITIES 

Submitted by: 

Community of Great Falls 

Law Enforcement Academy Committee 

Great Falls, Montana 

January 1987 



UPDATE NO.1 

Great falls continues to present a low cost alternative for Montana's Law Enforce­
ment Academy. 

Annual Costs 
Lease 

Utilities 
Custodial & 

Laundry 
Total 

Unit Costs 
1986-87 
1987/88 
1988/89 

fire Arms Training 
Location 
Transportation Cost 

Update Cost 

Facility 

Proposed MLEA 
in Great falls 

$100,000/yr 

$ 17,200/yr 
$ 24,000/yr 

$141,200 

$6. 19/5.F. 
$6. 19/5.f. 

Malmstrom AFB 
Nominal 

fixed rate for 
5 years 

Estimate 
fixed rate for 
2 years 

No cost to Montanans 

3 all weather ranges 
Indoor classroom 
Indoor cleaning & 

repair area 
Duelatron (Laser 

movable target 
system) 

Existing MLEA 
in Bozeman 

$147,678 (1986-87) 
$154,088 (1987-88) 
$161,021 (1988-89) 
Included in Lease 
Included in Lease 

$12.62/S.f. 
$13.38/S.f. 
$13.98/S.F. 

ft. Harrison in Helena 
$6,600 in 1986 budget 
for MLEA employees 
only.City or County 
pays for Law Academy 
students' travel. 
Cost to be borne by 
Montana's taxpayers. 

One outdoor range 
Not available 
Not available 

Not available without 
substantial cost to 
Montanans 

Great falls will continue to present additional data as it becomes available to help 
in the review process concerning Montana's Law Enforcement Academy. 
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~;~~~-"' _I MONTANA STATE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
rr/~_ 

TO: 

RE: 

March 30, 1987 

Members of the House Appropriations Committee 

Findings and Recommendations of the Joint 
Interim Subcommittee on the Law Enforcement 
Academy (HB 894) 

Dear Colleagues: 

On behalf of the Joint Interim Subcommittee on the 

Law Enforcement Academy and its chairman, 

Representative Bob Thoft, I am presenting to you today 

HB 894, a bill to locate the Montana Law Enforcement 

Academy at Western Montana College in Dillon, and to 

authorize a capital building project for the 

construction, renovation, equipping, and furnishing of 

facilities to serve the Academy. With presentation of 

this bill, I am also presenting to you the findings and 

final recommendations of the Subcommittee regarding the 

facility needs of the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. 

Mr. Chairman and members of the House 

Appropriations Committee, the Joint Interim 

Subcommittee on the Law Enforcement Academy was formed 

by the 49th Legislature to make findings and 

recommendations concerning the location of the Academy. 

, ..... , 



After 18 months of study and after holding 10 public 

meetings at various locations around the state, we now 

make the recommendation that the 50th Legislature enact 

into law HB 894. We make this recommendation together 

with these findings: 

(1) The present facilities in Bozeman are grossly 

inadequate and do not meet the needs of the 

Montana Law Enforcement Academy; 

(2) The current lease arrangement for use of the 

Academy facilities is not cost-beneficial to the 

State of Montana; 

(3) It is more economical to purchase the 

facilities in Bozeman than to continue the present 

lease arrangement; 

(4) No matter what decision is made for a 

permanent facility to house the Academy, purchase 

of the facilities in Bozeman is advisable; 

(5) There is a need for adequate, permanent, 

state-owned facilities to house the Montana Law 

Enforcement Academy; 

2 
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(6) Facilities for the Montana Law Enforcement 

Academy should meet specific building requirements 

to provide improved training for law enforcement 

officers in this state; 

(7) Renovation of the existing facilities in 

Bozeman is not an acceptable alternative for 

providing adequate facilities for the Academy; 

( 8) The construction of a new law enforcement 

academy facility is unjustified; 

(9) The state should utilize existing adequate 

facilities to house the Montana Law Enforcement 

Academy; 

( 10) The proposal to renovate and construct 

facilities at Western Montana College offers the 

best alternative for housing the Academy; 

(11) The facility needs of the Academy -- not 

location -- should be the main consideration in 

evaluating alternative proposals for the Academy; 

(12) The Legislature should not postpone or delay 

a decision regarding permanent facilities to house 

the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. 

3 



Dur ing the pas t 18 months, the Subcommi t tee has 

examined a number of proposals for location of the law 

enforcement academy. Initially, a total of 23 parties 

from 18 different communities had expressed an interest 

in submitting proposals to relocate the Academy to 

their area. Eventually, 16 written proposals were 

received by the Subcommittee. From this list of 

proposals, the Subcommittee rejected 6 as being 

nonresponsive, meaning that the proposals failed to 

meet general requirements established by the 

Subcommi ttee. From the remaining 10 proposals, the 

Subcommittee selected 3 for final study and for site 

inspection. 

After careful assessment of the costs of alternate 

sites, and following a detailed evaluation of the 

facility and service needs of the Academy, we, the 

Subcommittee on the Law Enforcement Academy, find that 

the proposal of Western Montana College is, indeed, the 

best alternative for housing the Montana Law 

Enforcement Academy. Thus, we recommend passage of HB 

894. Our finding and recommendation is based upon a 

number of factors, including: 

(1) The Western Montana College proposal is based 

upon utilization of existing, state-owned 

facilities. As such, it will not result in the 

construction of new facilities, other than an 

indoor firing range. Thus, the Western Montana 

4 



college proposal does not add to the list of state 

institutions comprising the state bureaucracy. 

Instead, the Western Montana College proposal 

offers use of state buildings that are presently 

underutilized and improves the current state 

investment in facilities located at the college. 

(2) The cost of the Western Montana College 

proposal is less than the cost of any other 

proposal, based upon a 20 year life cycle cost 

analysis. In particular, the Western Montana 

College proposal had more favorable costs compared 

to the Great Falls and Lewistown proposals, as 

well as when compared to the costs of a newly 

constructed facility. According to the analysis 

prepared by the legislative staff, these are the 

costs for comparable state facilities: 

Western Montana College 

College of Great Falls 

Lewistown 

Attorney General's proposed 

lease/purchase of a new 

facility 

New construction under 

the long-range building 

program 

5 

$11.6 million 

$16.7 million 

$16.9 million 

$18.7 million 

$20.1 million 



(3) The Western Montana College proposal 

maximizes training opportunities for law 

enforcement officers by encouraging the 

development of programs in cooperation with the 

Montana University System. Because the Academy 

would be on the campus of a state college, the 

Academy would receive support and assistance from 

the Montana University System in numerous areas 

including instruction in sociology, psychology, 

writing skills, computer science, emergency 

medical training, and law -- all using existing 

state resources for the improvement of law 

enforcement training in Montana. 

(4) The proposal of Western Montana College would 

provide facilities to meet the expressed needs of 

the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. The Western 

Montana College proposal meets all facility 

requirements established by the Subcommittee and 

recommended by the Justice Department including: 

an indoor firing range, a crime scene lab, a 

physical training area for nightstick practice, a 

film and print room, student classrooms, a 

dormitory 

and other 

Academy. 

to accommodate 100 resident trainees, 

facili ties to meet the needs of the 

6 



(5) The Western Montana College proposal will 

result in permanent, state-owned facilities with 

only a modest impact upon the state budget. There 

is no doubt about it: the Western Montana College 

proposal will provide a permanent home for the 

Academy at facilities owned and controlled by the 

State of Montana. Furthermore, the proposal will 

require no more than a minimal increase in funding 

above the Academy's current budget level. The 

proposal would be only $115,000 more than current 

budgeted expenses for rent, and would require 

approximately the same costs for annual 

operations, which is about $124,999. Thus, the 

total annual costs for rent and operations would 

be $390,999 compared to $275,999 for the current 

leased facilities in Bozeman. 

(6) The Western Montana College proposal will 

result in lower costs per law enforcement academy 

trainee. Based on the estimated costs for 

operation and annual rent, the Western Montana 

College proposal will cost the state less per 

student than at the present facility in Bozeman. 

Currently, it costs approximately $4,312 per 

student for operation of the Bozeman facility. At 

Western Montana College, it would cost $3,910 on 

the average, for savings of $402 per trainee. 

7 



The Joint Interim Subcommittee has examined the 

alternatives carefully. And, we conclude that the 50th 

Legislature should enact HB 894 to locate the Montana 

Law Enforcement Academy at Western Montana College in 

Dillon. HB 894 offers a lasting, cost-effective 

solution to the the facility needs of the Montana Law 

Enforcement Academy, and will generally upgrade law 

enforcement training in Montana and promote and develop 

improved law enforcement personnel in this state. We 

urge you to give HB 894 careful consideration and 

request that you report the bill DO PASS and send it 

onto the floor of the House for approval. 

Sincerely, 

Representative Bob Pavlovich 

8 
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SUMMARY OF RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Joint Interim Subcommittee on the Law 

Enforcement Academy recommends that the 50th 

Legislature enact into law these bills: 

LC 279 

LC 280 

An act to locate the Montana Law Enforcement 

Academy at Western Montana College in Dillon; 

to authorize and consent to a capital 

building project at Western Montana College 

for the construction, renovation, equipping, 

and furnishing of facilities to serve the 

Academy; and to require lease of college 

facilities for use by the Montana Law 
Enforcement Academy. 

An act to appropriate money to exercise the 

purchase option for facilities in Bozeman 

currently housing the Montana Law Enforcement 
Academy, and to provide for disposition of 
the facilities should legislation be enacted 
to relocate the Academy. 



SUMMARY OF FINDINGS 

The Joint Interim Subcommittee on the Law 

Enforcement Academy finds that: 

(1) The present facilities in Bozeman are grossly 

inadequate and do not meet the needs of the 

Montana Law Enforcement Academy; 

(2) The current lease agreement for use of the 

Academy facilities in Bozeman is not 

cost-beneficial to the State of Montana; 

(3) It is more economical to purchase the 

facilities in Bozeman than to continue the 

present lease arrangement; 

(4) No matter what decision is made for a 

permanent facility to house the Academy, 

purchase of the facilities in Bozeman is 

advisable; 

(5) There is a need for adequate, permanent, 

state-owned facilities to house the Montana 
Law Enforcement Academy; 

(6) Facilities for the Montana Law Enforcement 

Academy should meet specific building 

requirements to provide improved training for 

law enforcement officers in this state; 

(7) Renovation of the existing facilities in 

Bozeman is not an acceptable alternative for 

providing adequate facilities for the 

Academy; 



(8) The construction of a new law enforcement 

academy facility is unjustified; 

(9) The state should utilize existing adequate 

facilities to house the Montana Law 

Enforcement Academy; 

(10) The proposal to renovate and construct 

facilities at Western Montana College offers 
the best alternative for housing the Academy; 

(11) The facility needs of the Academy -- not 

location -- should be the main consideration 

in evaluating alternative proposals for the 

Academy; 

(12) The Legislature should not postpone or delay 

a decision regarding permanent facilities to 

house the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. 



lA~\J Er)FORCE~lE~JT ACADErAY at 
EX H I B IT_L---r.:-:;--

OAT E_3::::...L.~..J.---;:---
F ACT SHE E T .HB_--.:....-.!--t--

1) Since 1979, the State of Hontana has sought a permanent home for 
the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. Western Hontana College and 
the Dillon community stand ready to provide a modern, fully de­
velop training facility. 

2) The Board of Regents o~ the Hontana 'University System has endorsed 
the new Academy on the campus of Western Hontana College 

3) Use of part.of.the WMC campus for the new Academy is a sound move 
since it involves conversion of already State owned facilities at 
a reasonable cost 

4) The Dillon plan has been endorsed by the Select Subcommittee on the 
Law Enforcement Academy of the Montana Legislature. The plan meets 
all requirements set forth in the request for proposals including: 

--a new, fully equipped indoor fi~ing.range 
--a rennovated residence hall to house 100 trainees 
--newly rennovated offices for administration and classrooms 
--a newly floored (Tartan surface) exercise and training area 
--weight training and physical conditioning facilities 
--modern telecommunications facilities connected to the Academy 

5) There are a number of other advantages at Dillon and w}1C: 

--faculty available to offer instruction in basic skills, manage­
ment, psychology and sociology 

--faculty available to assist MLEA Staff in instructional technology 
--faculty availalbe to provide training for office staff and 

up-to-date office/data processing facilities 
--Satellite T.V. and computer facilities to assist on campus as well 

as sending tra~ning programs and communications across the State 
--:!ewly expanded airport 4 miles from Dillon with space donated 

for driving range for MLEA 
--Outdoor firing range 4 miles .from Dillon and Outdoor Education/ 

Training Center 20 miles at· Birch Creek (operated by WMC) 

6) Dillon is a friendly community. which has sho~m strong support for 
the MLEA and would provide a highly supportive home for the new 
Academy. 

,7) Financing rates are very favorable at this time for the construc­
tion program at I~C to provide rennovated and new facilities for MLEA 



BO~~~ OF REGE~TS OF HIGHER EDCCATION 

STATE OF HONV .. :JA 

SEPTEl'fBER 15, 1986 

Hestern Montana College Resolution 

W~LRL\S, the Montana Legislature is seeking a permanent location 

for the Lm.; Enforcement Academy, and a Joint Interim Subcommittee 

is considering a proposal to utilize faciJ.ities located on the 

campus of ~.Jestern Montana College, 

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED, that the Montana Board of Regents of 

Higher Education does hereby endorse said proposal, and grants 

approval for the President of Western Montana College to enter 

into negotiations with the Subcommittee. 



_________________________ 19 ____ _ 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on _______________________________________________ _ 

report ______________________________________ ~--------------------------------
t.!I, ," 

.' , 

o be concurred in 
I" 

" , o as amended o do pass 
o do not pass o be not concurred in o statement of intent attached 

1. Title, line 16. 
Strike: "20-9-316 THROUGH" 
Insert: "20-9-318," 

2. Page 68 line 7 through page 71, line 6. 
Strike: sections 38 and 39 in their entirety 
Renumber subsequent sections 

3. Page 71, line 9. 
Strike: "1988-89" 
Insert: "1987-88" 

4. Page 71, line 10. 
Strike: "1988-89" 
Insert: "1987-88" 

5. Page 71, line 13. 
Strike: "$19,558" 
Insert: "$20,158" 

6. Page 71, l~ne 16. 
Strike: "$19,558" 
Insert: "$20,158" 

Chairman 



:--: 7:''', ..... : 

"'A'C ",.",I",'HG CO "~ .. ""'''. )'~O~'~JU, ..... -.~ ~. , -----------------------------_ . 

............................. 

7. Page 71, line 17. 
Strike: "$817.30" 
Insert: "$842.50" 

8. Page 71, line 21. 
Strike: "$32,057" 
Insert: "$33,042" 

9. Page 71, line 22. 
Strike: "$817.30" 
Insert: "$842.50" 

10. Page 71, line 25 
Strike: "$26,914" 
Insert: "$27,741" 

II. Page 72, line I. 
Strike: "$817.30" 
Insert: "$842.50" 

12. Page 72, line 4 . 
Strike: "$42,970" 
Insert: "$44,290" 

13. Page 72, line 5 • 
Strike: "$511.90" 
Insert: 11527.60" 

14. Page 72, line 12 
Strike: "$1,899" 
Insert: "$1,957" 
Strike: "$1.84" 
Insert: "$1.90" 

15. Page 72, line 16. 
Strike: "$1,788" 
Insert: "$1,843" 

16. Page 72, line 17. 
Strike: "$1.69" 
Insert: "$1.74" 

17. Page 72, line 20. 
Strike: "$1,451" 
Insert: "$1,496" 



-- - -- - --- ---------------- -------- -------------------------- ----- --

.................................................................... '9 ........... . 

18. Page 73, line 5. 
Strike: "1988-89" 
Insert: "1987-88" 

19. Page 73, line 6. 
Strike: "1988=89" 
Insert: "1987-88" 

20. Page 73, line 9 . 
Strike: "$111,422" 
Insert: "$114,845" 

21. . Page 73, line II. 
Strike: "$4,643" 
Insert: "$4,785" 

22. Page 73, line 12. 
Strike: "$25.32" 
Insert: "$26.10" 

23. Page 73, line 15. 
Strike: "$4,237" 
Insert: "$4,368" 

24. Page 73, line 16. 
Strike: "$25.32" 
Insert: "$26.10" 

25. Page 73, line 19. 
Strike: n$2,718" 
Insert: "$2,802" 

26. Page 7 3, line 20. 
Strike: "$4.24" 
Insert: "$4.37" 

2 7 . Page 73, line 2 3. 
Strike: "$2,295" 
Insert: "$2,365 n 

28. Page 7 3, line 24. 
Strike: "$2.33" 
Insert: n$2.40" 
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29. Page 74, line 2. 
Strike: "$2,062" 
Insert: "$2,125" 

30. Page 7 4, line 3. 
Strike: "43" 
Insert: "44 " 

31. Page 7 4, line 6 • 
Strike: "$1,933" 
Insert: "$1,993" 

32. Page 76, lines 22 and 25. 
Strike: "43" 
Insert: "41" 



Testimony given 3/30/87 to the :!ouse Appropriation Committee 

Alve Thomas, Chairman Legislative Committee, 
Montana Retired Teachers Association 

We oppose the provision in H.B. 904 that would impose an 

income tax on state retirement benefits. 

Montana's Teach~rs Retirement system was created in 1937 and 

amended in 1947 to maKe membe rship manda tory for all ce rti f ied 

teachers and administrators in Montana public schools. 

Both laws excluded all payments made to retired teachers 

from any state income tax. 11any of our members contributed from 

30 to 40 years since the bill was enacted under the assumption 

that pensions accrued would not be subject to a state income tax. 

We believe this is a contract that should not be abrogated. 

In 1958 the question of the legality of taxing teacher 

retirement was addressed to the Montana At torney General and I 

would like to read part of his official opinion. 

I quote: 

The pensions, annuities, or any other benefits accrued 
or accruing to any person under the provisions of this act 
and the accumulated contributions and cash and securities in 
the various funds created under this act are hereby exempted 
from any state, county or municipal tax of the state of 
Montana, and shall not be subject to execution, garnishment, 
attachment by trustee process or otherwise, in law or 
equity, or any other process whatsoever and shall be 
unassignable except as in this act specifically provided." 

He further states: 

In a word, it was the clear intent of the legislature 



to :-:1aintain the benefits available under the act inviolate 
and undiminished and to insure them against the incursion of ~ 
all extraneous claims. It is the clear intent ~e must 
adhere to and implement wherever and whenever possible. 

I concLude, therefore, that payments made to retired 
teachers under the teachers retirement system are exempt 
from the state ~llCOffio2 tax and need not be reported as income 
for state income tax purposes. 

Very truly yours, 
FORREST H. ANDERSON 
Attorney General 

l"le bel:eve that it is not ethical, moral or legal to 

tax those who are presently receiving state pensions. 

The average payments to retired teachers this year is $542 

dollars a month and the average length of time a retiree spent in 

Montana school s was 26 yea rs. The retirement system does ;-lOt 

have a cost of living adjustment, so many who retired 10 or IS 

years ago have seen their purchasing power erode because of 

inflation. To tax away another 5% to their income would be 

totally unfair ana unjust. 

The Retired Teachers Association of Montana have not taken a 

position on all of H.B. 904 but recommends that the provisions in 

the bill to tax retirement benefits be deleted. 

Thank you for your consideration. 



WITNESS STATEMENT 

·."(H'r"'1\T /3 ,_, ,\D 

"'.~T;'::- 7 /7_j!7 
'...)/\ I ._--.::z_~~ ---~---

HB ~--.. 

N~~~ ~S/)A.--' BILL NO. ~ 
ADDRESS ~ /.. DATE S/i;);Z 
WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT?rm-c::k~~~'s 
SUPPORT OPPOSE 0 ~ AMEND ___ _ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 

CS-34 



Amend House Bill No. 904, Introduced Copy 

1. Page 19, line 2. 
Strike: "and [section 10]" 

2. Page 19, line 6 through line 3, page 22. 
Strike: section 10 in its entirety 

3. Page 76, lines 22 and 25. 
Strike: "10, 13, and 43" 
Insert: "9, 12, and 42" 

4. Page 77, lines 9 and 11. 
Strike: "45" 
Insert: "44" 

5. Page 77, line 13. 
Strike: "22, 27" 
Insert: "21, 26" 

6. Page 77, line 14. 
Strike: "37" 
Insert: "36" 
Strike: "44" 
Insert: "43" 

7. Page 77, line 16. 
Strike: "23" 
Insert: "22" 
Strike: "26" 
Insert: "25" 

8. Page 77, lines 21 and 23. 
Strike: "43" 
Insert: "42" 
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House Bill 884 Information 

BACKGROUND 

Late in 1986, actuarial estimates of the unfunded liability in the State 
Fund jumped from $29 million to over $81 million .. Shortly after, the 
Supreme Court ruling in the Buckman case found that the legislature could 
not retroactively reduce benefits. The Buckman decision not only removed 
legislative options to deal with the unfunded liability, but increased that 
liability by $20-30 million. 

THE PROBLE.V 

The state fund must 'pay a potential $140 milli,. , in benefits for which 
the fund holds less than $40 mi Ilion in reserves. Any resolution of this 
problem is complicated by .the following: 

Most of the unfunded liability (75%) will need to be paid out in the 
next three years. Without a significant rate increase or other reve­
nue, the State Fund will run out of cash in fiscal year 1989 or 1990 . 

. Efforts to pay the unfunded liability by increasing rates for state 
fund insurers could be counterproductive. An estimated 30% rate 
increase would be needed .to retire the unfunded liability over 6-7 
years. Any rate increase would chase customers from the state fund 
to private insurers. The reforms within 58 315 will allow private 
insurers, to be very competitive with the State Fund. These insurers 
will be able to reduce costs while the State Fund can, at best, hope 
to avoid a rate increase. Even without a rate increase,' the State 
Fund could lose customers and a large part of the revenue base from 
which the unfunded liability must be paid. 

ALTERNATIVES 

I f the state of i\'lontana is .;.) continue to require employers to have 
workers' compensation insurance and the State Fund is required to pay its 
liabilities, one of the following alternutives must be pursued: 

Pay the unfunded liabi lity with general tax dollars. 

Create a State Fund monopoly so the unfunded liability can be paid 
from a broader premium base and rates can be increased without 
losing customers to private and self insurance plans. 

("laintain the three plan system qy imposing a tax on all three plans to 
pay the unfunded liability. 



RECO;\\;\\END,ATION 

HB 884 would maintain the three plan system by imposing a .05~ taX 
on payroll subject to workers ' compensation coverage. By pledging the 
payroll tax to retire bonds and pay unfur;cec benefits, the time the state 
h2s to pay the unfunded liability would be extended. The reasons for 
recommending this alternative and riB 834 are as follows: 

The use of tax-exempt bonds will allow the unfunded li2bility to be 
amortized over a longer period at the lowest interest rates. I n order 
to obtain bond financing at a reasonable interest rate a specific tax 
needs to be pledged to pay the bonds. It is unlikely that bonds 
could be sold if they were backed only by anticipated premium pay­
ments. 

The tax would apply to all three plans. Therefore, private and self 
insurance plans would receive no additional advantage in the market 
from efforts to pay the unfunded liability. Under Senate Bill 315, 
these insurers may receive cost reductions of 22%. 

The State Fund serves as the insurer of last resort. In recent 
years, as the costs of benefits increased rapidly, private carriers 
withdrew from the market leaving the State Fund to insure small and 
high-risk employers. ,I f coverage is mandatory for all employers, it 
is reasonable that all insurers who benefit from having an insurer of 
last resort should share in the costs. 

All employers benefit from preserving the basic industries that have 
high-risk employment. These industries usually must insure with the 
State Fund because private insurance is either unobtainable or 
unaffordable. Many employers in basic industry cannot survive 
another major rate increase. 
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I. STATE RESPONSIBILITY FOR PLAN 3 FUND 

1. Question: Whether the state of Montana has a continuing 

responsibility to pay workers' compensation benefits to workers 

injured while insured under compensation plan No.3, if the state 

industrial insurance trust fund becomes insolvent. 

2. Conclusion: Because of statutory responsibilities assigned to 

the Division of Workers' Compensation, establishing it as a 

trustee of the fund, th~ state may not avoid liability for 

unfunded obligations if the insolvency is the result of a failure 

of the division to meet the statutory requirements imposed on it. 

The provision of 39-71-2326, MCA, for an employer to pay unfunded 

obligations of the fund do not shift res'i?onsibility for ultimate 

payment of such obligations from the division to the insured 

employer. 

3. Discussion: Montana law requires employers to insure their 

liability for job-related accidents or illnesses of their 

employees under one of three compensation plans. Plan No. I 

allows employers furnishing proof of solvency and financial 

ability to pay workers' compensation claims to self-insure. Plan 

No. 2 allows employers to obtain insurance from private carriers. 

Plan No. 3 establishes a state-operated insurance program, that 

must provide insurance to any employer seeking it, under 

conditions prescribed by the Division of Workers' Compensation. 

Under plan No.3, an industrial insurance expendable trust fund 

is created, into which is deposited all premiums collected from 

insured employers (39-71-2303, MCA) and from which is paid all 

benefits under the program (39-71-2301, MCA). The fund is 

administered by the Division of Workers' Compensation (39-71-

2301, MeA) and is specifically declared to be held in trust for 
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payment of worker compensation benefits (39-71-2322, MeA). The 

insurance program is required to be "neither more nor less than 

self-supporting" (39-71-2304(2), MeA), and the division is 

required to fix premiums for different classes of occupations or 

industr ies at the lowest rate consistent with maintaining an 

actuarially sound insurance fund and creating actuarially sound 

surplus and reserves (39-71-2304(3), MeA). The division is also 

given other specific responsibilities and authority in 

administering the program. 

The net effect of the statutory scheme is to establish the 

division as trustee of the insurance fund to ensure its adequacy 

to meet all claims made against it. Williams v. Industrial 

Accident Board, 109 M 235, 97 P.2d 1115 (1939); Yurkovich v. 

Indust:-ial Accident Board, 132 M 77, 319 P.2d 503 (1957). 

Hence, as a result of the statutory-responsibilities, the 

division owes a fiduciary duty to employers insured by the fund 

to administer it in a financially sound and prudent manner and to 

employees insured under the fund to pay all valid claims for 

workers' compensation benefits. Generally speaking, as a trustee 

the division has a fiduciary responsibility to the beneficiaries 

of the trust to follow the terms of the trust and the 

requirements of applicable state law and has a legal and moral 

obI iga t ion to exercise the h ighes t good fai th in all matters 

pertaining to the trust (72-20-201, MeA). A breach of the 

f iduc iary respons ibi 1 i ty would make the t rus tee 1 iable to the 

benef ~ciar ies for any damage caused by such breach. If as a 

result of failure of the division to perform its fiduciary and 

statutory responsibilities the fund becomes insolvent, the 

division (i.e., the state of Montana) would be liable for 

unfunded obligations incurred in operating the insurance program. 

It is not the purpose of this memorandum to analyze whether in 

incurring the currently projected unfunded liability of the 

insurance fund there has been any breach by the division of its 
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statutory responsibilities. That is a factual fiduciary or 

rna t ter tha t may be determined only in a proper judicial 

It is conceivable, although unlikely because of the 

requirements and safeguards, that the unfunded 

proceeding. 

statutory 

liability could have occurred despite complete and proper 

performance by the division of its responsibilities. A court 

would certainly consider all facets of how the fund has been 

administered, including the manner of making benefit payments, 

whether a shortfall was reasonably foreseeable, and, if so, 

whether the division took timely and reasonably adequate action 

to address the foreseen shortage as required by 39-71-2304 (3), 

MCA. 

The continuing obligation of the state to pay workers I 

compensation benefits is also premised upon principles of 

contract law. Inasmuch as obligations· ··for payment of workers I 

compensation benefits are incurred pursuant to contracts of 

insu rance en tered into by the d i vis ion and the employer under 

au thor i ty of law, they represen t ves ted con t r actual rights and 

are binding as such upon the state under principles of contract 

law. The legislature may not impair or abrogate such contractual 

obligations (Article II, section 31, Mont. Const.) nor may the 

contractual obligation be shifted to the employer under 39-71-

2326, MCA, for reasons discussed in the following paragraphs, 

even though the insurance policy is conditioned upon payment as 

provided in that statute. 

The application and effect of 39-71-2326, MCA, is not entirely 

clea r . I f the fund becomes unable to pay an obl iga t ion as it 

becomes due, this statute requires the employer on account of 

whose employee the obligation was incurred to satisfy the 

obligation, receiving a credit against subsequent premium 

assessmen ts. Hmvever, the s ta tu t es have al ready imposed on the 

division the obligation to maintain the adequacy of the fund. 

The division, pursuant to the previous analysis, cannot avoid 
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liability for a breach of its statutory responsibilities, and the 

legislature may not avoid the previously contracted obligation. 

Therefore, it seems the employer may be properly made to pay the 

obligation only if the shortage in the fund is perceived to be 

merely temporary and the payment by the employer is simply a 

stop-gap means of continuing the program until it generates 

sufficient income to again become self-supporting. 

The language of 39-71-2326, MCA, suggests the legislature in 

adopting that statute did not contemplate a permanent collapse of 

the fund and in fact merely contemplated a temporary shortage in 

the fund, in that all payments by employers plus interest thereon 

are to be credi ted against future contributions (i. e., premium 

payments) to the fund by the employer. Essentially the statute 

establishes an obligation for reimbursement of the amount of 

payment plus interest thereon to the employer, indicating there 

was no intent to permanently shift the obligation for payment of 

benefits to the employer. The section would create an impossible 

situation if the fund in fact became permanently insolvent and 

incapacitated, because the obligation to credit payments and 

interest against subsequent assessments nevertheless continues. 

Also, the statute does not address what happens if the fund is 

insolvent and there is no employer, whether because of death, 

insolvency, or other reason, to make the required payment. 

Therefore, 39-71-2326, MCA, appears to provide for temporary 

prepayment of contributions in a certain limited circumstance, 

and nothing more. 

II. STATE DEBT 

An analysis of House Bill (HB) 884 in light of Article VIII, 

section 8, of the Montana constitution revolves around three 

issues. First, is a state debt created by the legislative act of 
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providing a supplemental funding source for the workers' 

compensation state fund? Second, is a state debt created by the 

legislative act of providing for the sale of bonds to finance the 

unfunded 1 iabi 1 i ty of the s ta te fund? Thi rd, is the sale of 

bonds to finance the state fund unfunded liability the creation 

of a state debt to cover deficits because appropriations exceeded 

anticipated revenues? 

Article VIII, section 8, of the Montana constitution provides: 

State debt. No state debt shall be created unless 
authorized by a two-thirds vote of the members of each house 
of the legislature or a majority of the electors voting 
thereon. No state debt shall be created to cover deficits 
incurred because appropriations exceeded anticipated 
revenues. 

A. SUPPLEXENTAL FUNDING BY STATE OF STATE FUND 

1. Ques t ion: By prov iding a supplemen taOl funding source for the 

state fund is the legislature creating a state debt? 

2. Conclusior.: The unfunded liability of the state fund 

represents a projected future responsibility; it is not a present 

debt. Therefore, the legislature is not creating a state debt by 

devising a scheme to use tax revenue to presently augment the 

state fund. 

3. Discussion: Title 39, chapter 71, part 23, MCA, provides 

that the workers' compensation state fund is funded by payment, 

by employers subject to the plan, of premiums based on a 

percentage of their payroll. Pursuant to 39-71-2322, MCA, the 

funds are held in trust by the state and administered by the 

division for the purposes for which they were collected. 

According to HB 884, "based on current liabilities and actuarial 

analysis, an unfunded liability presently exists in the state 

fund and is projected to increase". This unfunded liability 

represents medical and other benefits that the state fund likely 

will have to pay in the future for injuries that have occurred to 
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date. This projected liability is not a current debt of the 

state fund. 

While auditors are able prepare an analysis of the future 

financial status of the state fund that shows it faces cash flow 

problems in the months or years to corne, the fund presently has 

not expended all of its cash and is able to pay claims as they 

are submitted. As the unfunded liability in the state fund 

represents the projected payment of future benefi ts and not a 

debt that has already accrued, the legislature is not creating a 

state debt by assuming the responsiblity to provide a 

supplemental funding source for the state fund unfunded 

I iabi 1 i ty. Thus, these prov isions of the bill do not requi re a 

two-thirds vote of each house of the legislature. 

B. SALE OF BONDS CREATES' STATE DEBT 

1. Question: Do the provisions of HB 884 that authorize the 

sale of bonds or notes to fund the state fund unfunded liability 

create a state debt? 

2. Conclusion: The bonding scheme in HB 884 providing for the 

sale of general obligation bonds backed by the state I s general 

taxing power constitutes the use of borrowed money to fund a 

s ta te purpose. Therefore, a s ta te debt is created that would 

necessitate a two-thirds vote of each house. 

3. Discussion: HB 884 allows the state to borrow money through 

the issuance of bonds or notes. The Montana supreme court as 

recently as 1984 pointed out in Grossman v. State: "[I]f a new 

project or program will require the incurrence of debt, two­

thirds of the members of each house can authorize it. Since the 

constitution provides for the use of borro-,Jed funds, it 

undoubtedly follows that the state could in fact borrow money or 

create indebtedness. Incur rence of long-term debt through the 

issuance of bonds or similar instruments is a time-honored method 
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of governmental financing at all levels. We hold it eminently 

clear that the legislature can authorize borrowing long-term by 

issuing and selling bonds, and can provide for the servicing for 

such indebtedness by repayment or refunding." Grossman, 41 St. 

Rep. 804, 682 P2d 1319. 

However, there are instances in which the issuance of bonds does 

not create a state debt. In State ex reI. Normile v. Cooney, the 

supreme court found that a state debt was not created in view of 

the provision in the authorizing law that all bonds contain a 

statement that they do not constitute a state debt or liability 

and are payable only from revenues der ived from the works 

constructed. Normile, 100 M 391, 47 P2d 637 (1935). 

In Normile the court stated: "The bonds of each project are 

payable only from the revenue der ived' therefrom. Such a plan 

does not violate [Article XIII, section 2 (provision revised by 

Article VIII, section 8 of the 1972 constitution) J." The bonds 

authorized in Normile were revenue bonds and were required to 

contain a statement on their face that the state was not 

obligated to pay them or the interest on them except from the 

revenues generated by the project buil t wi th the loan. The 

bonds were also required to provide that the bonds were not a 

debt of the state and were secured only by the funds received 

from the project built with the bond proceeds. 

This is not the situation in HB 884, as the legislature is 

required to provide for the continued assessment, levy, 

collection, and deposit of the payroll tax into a fund to secure 

payment of the general obligation bonds or notes. Thus, the 

state's general taxing power is pledged to repay the bonds and a 

state debt is thereby created. This indebtedness becomes a state 

obligation that extends over the life of the indebtedness, and 

each succeeding legislative assembly has an unavoidable duty to 

provide for it, in the manner requi red by HB 884, which is 
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through the continued assessment of the payroll tax. This is the 

obvious intent of the legislature in HB 884. 

C. BORROWING THROUGH USE OF BONDS NOT DEBT TO PAY DEFICIT 

1. Question: By borrowing money through the sale of bonds is the 

legislature creating a debt "to cover deficits incurred because 

appropriations exceeded anticipated revenues"? 

2. Conclusion: Although the sale of bonds to finance the state 

fund creates a state debt, it is not a debt incurred to pay for a 

deficit incurred because appropriations exceeded anticipated 

revenues because the unfunded 1 iabil i ty represents a projected 

future responsibility. 

the state fund. 

Money has not been appropriated to fund 

3. Discussion: As concluded 1 n the discuss ion of the fir s t 

issue, the state fund's unfunded liability constitutes a 

projected future responsibility; it does not represent amounts 

currently owed to injured workers. Although borrowing money 

through the sale of bonds would create a state debt, it is in 

effect incurring a debt to fund a new public purpose or project 

that the legislature has determined calls for state funding. 

Taking a loan for this purpose does not constitute incurring a 

debt to pay for a deficit already incurred; nor has money been 

appropriated previously to the state fund. The state fund has 

been funded by employer contributions, not by legislative 

appropriations. Thus, the final part of the constitutional 

prohibition in not applicable in this instance. 

III. EQUAL PROTECTION 

1. Question: Does the imposition of a payroll tax of 0.57% on 

all employers, even those participating in Plans 1 (self-
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insurance) and 2 (commercial coverage), to fund the unfunded 

liability of Plan 3 (state fund) constitute taxation that is 

unconstitutional as being contrary to the equal protection 

clauses of the U.S. or Montana constitutions? 

2. Conclusion: The tax is imposed on a logical class for a public 

purpose, and although it may not be considered fair by the 

taxpayer and other methods may be preferable, the tax is not 

unconstitutionally imposed. 

3. Discussion: 

a. The tax imposed in H.B. 884 is a real tax and not an 

assessment or a premium. The tax is a general percentage against 

an amount without a specific property interest benefited. An 

assessmen t would cons t i tu te a specif ied amount per employee or 

countable item, and a premium would be-like an assessment but 

tied to other factors such as risk and liabili ty. For the 

purposes of this bill, the difference is important in measuring 

the benefit derived from the payor. With assessments and 

premiums there is a benefit directly derived; with a tax there is 

no benefit except that of civilized government imposing a tax for 

a public purpose. In summarizing the relationship between cost 

and benefit in the relationship of property taxes paid by one 

person, the u.s. supreme court said: 

"It may be true that he does not receive the same amount of 
benef i t f rom some or any of these taxes as do ci t i zens 
living in the heart of the city. It probably is true ... 
that his tax bears a very unjust relation to the benefits 
received as compared witn its amount. But who can adjust 
with precise accuracy the amount which each individual in an 
organized civil community shall contribute to sustain it, or 
can insure in this respect absolute equality of burdens, and 
fairness in their distribution among those who must bear 
them? Kelly v. City of Pittsburgh, 104 US 78, 26 L.Ed. 658. 

Just as there is no relationship between the number of school 

children a person has and the amount of tax he pays for school, a 

tax is paid to support some public purpose regardless of whether 

the individual paying the tax receives a direct benefit. 
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b. The purpose for the tax is a public purpose suitable for 

suppor t by a tax. There are three "insurance" Plans wi thin 

workers' compensation: Plan 1, self-insurance; Plan 2, commercial 

insurance; and Plan 3, state fund. The tax in H.B. 884 will pay 

for a bond issue to fund the unfunded liability of Plan 3. The 

participants of Plans land 2 are to pay this amount even though 

they do not at this time use the state fund. Workers' 

compensation consti tutes a public purpose recognizable by the 

courts. 

"Our Wor kmen' s Compensa t ion Law was enacted for the 
protection of the workman as well as the employer .••. It is 
the theory of our Workmen's Compensation Law that· loss 
occasioned by injury to a workman shall not be borne by him 
alone, but by the industry and indirectly through the cost 
of the product by the public." State v. Industrial Accident 
Board, 130 M 272, 301 P2d 954 (1956). 

The existence of Plan 3 constitutes an important part of workers' 

compensation because no employer may be denied coverage except by 

nonpayment of premiums. It is the coverage of last resort. 

There need be no direct benefit to taxpayers for a tax, but in 

this instance there is at least an indirect benefit in that those 

employers participating in each plan are not frozen in place. 

During the period the tax is imposed, employers will transfer 

from plan to plan, and some employers will go out of business and 

some new employers will be formed. The same is equally true of 

the exact business tha t may have di rectly benef i ted dur ing the 

time the unfunded liability was incurred. The primary 

beneficiaries are employees, and they would be covered by 

different plans over a period of time more than employers. 

c. The tax does not infringe or affect a fundamental or 

constitutional right. The tax does not infringe upon any right 

that is constitutionally recognized for the purposes of invoking 

the s tr ict scrutiny or middle tie r test of equal protect ion. 

Such rights are generally recognized individual rights not easily 

disrupted by a general tax on employers. See Butte Community 
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Union v. Lewis, _M_ P2d 43 SLRep. 65 (1986), for a 

complete discussion of the current status of equal protection, 

including the rational basis, middle tier, and strict scrutiny 

tests. 

d. The classifications involved in imposing the tax must 

have only a rational basis, meaning it must not be arbitrary or 

capr icious. Section 2 of the bill, "Findings and purpose II is 

included in the bill so that the legislature expressly states 

that there is a rational basis for enacting the bill. The tax is 

imposed upon employers, as defined by the workers' compensation 

laws, for the purpose of paying the unfunded liability of Plan 3. 

There is clearly a rational basis for taxing employers for the 

imposition of workers' compensation, and the fact that the 

continued provision of Plan 3 is a public purpose means that it 

is the proper subject of a tax. Because of the indeterminate 

membe rship of each of the plans and the fact tha tit i s ~he 

employer, not the state, that chooses the plan to which the 

employer will belong, the taxation of workers' compensation 

employers to pay Plan 3 liabilities has a rational basis. 

e. The fairness or unfairness of the tax does not appear to 

invoke constitutional principles. Whether it is fair to tax one 

group of persons or another group for the payment of the unfunded 

liability is not a constitutional question. If there is a 

rational basis for the taxation, a group may be taxed. It may be 

possible that many groups could also be taxed in a 

cons t i tu t ionally cor rect manner. The fact tha t choices can be 

made and "inequalities" balanced does not mean a tax is 

unconstitutional. 

7083f/c:jeanne\wp:jj 
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Amendments to House Bill 884 
Introduced bill (white copy) 

1. Title, line 11. 
Following: "BONDS" 
Insert: "AND THE UNFUNDED LIABILITY OF THE STATE FUND" 
Following: "BONDS;" 
Insert: "AMENDING SECTION 17-7-502, MCA" 

2. Page 3, line 21. 
Following: "the" 
Insert: "employer's" 
Following: "payroll" 
Strike: "tax is intended to" 
Insert: "shall" 

3. Page 3, line 23. 
Following: "[section 5]" 
Insert: "and benefits for injuries that occurred prior to 

June 30, 1987" 

4. Page 3, line 24. 
Following:· "the" 
Insert: "employer's" 
Following: "payroll" 
Strike: "tax is intended to" 
Insert: "must" 

5. Page 5, line 3. 
Following: "account" 
Strike "and are" 
Insert: It. An amount of the 

each employer's payroll 

6. Page 5, line 5. 
Following: "[section 5]" 

tax proceeds equal to .5% of 
is" 

Insert: "and benefits for injuries that occurred prior to 
June 30, 1987" 

Following: "." 
Insert: "An amount equal to .07% of each employer's payroll 
is statutorily appropriated, as provided in 17-7-502, to the 
state fund." 

7. Page 5, line 9. 
Following: "(1)" 
Insert: "and statutorily appropriated for payment on bonds" 

8. Page 5. 
Following: line 21 
Strike: subsection (4) in its entirety 

9. Page 9. 
Following: line 18. 
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Insert: "Section 17-7-502, MeA, is amended to read: 
17-7-502. Statutory appropriations -- definition 

-- requisites for validity. (l) A statutory 
appropriation is an appropriation made by permanent law 
that authorizes spending by a state agency without the 
need for a biennial legislative appropriation or budget 
amendment. 

(2) Except as provided in subsection (4), to 
be effective, a statutory appropriation must 
comply with both of the following provisions: 

(a) The law containing the statutory 
authority must be listed in subsection (3). 

(b) The law or portion of the law making a 
statutory appropriation must specifically state 
that a statutory appropriation is made as provided 
in this section. 

(3) The following laws are the only laws 
containing stat~tory appropriations: 

(a) 2-9-202; 
(b) 2-17-105; 
(c) 2-18-812; 
(d) 10-3-203; 
(e) 10-3-312; 
(f) 10-3-314; 
(g) 10-4-301; 
(h) 13-37-304; 
(i) 15-31-702; 
(j) 15-36-112; 
(k) 15-70-101: 
(1) 16-1-404: 
(m) 16-1-410: 
(n) 16-1-411; 
(0) 17-3-212; 
(p) 17-5-404; 
(q) 17-5-424; 
(r) 17-.5-804; 
(s) 19-8-504; 
(t) 19-9-702: 
(u) 19-9-1007; 
(v) 19-10-205: 
(w) 19-10-305; 
(x) 19-10-506; 
(y) 19-11-512: 
(z) 19-11-513: 
(aa) 19-11-606; 
(bb) 19-12-301; 
(ee) 19-13-604; 
(dd) 20-6-406; 
(ee) 20-8-111; 
(ff) 23-5-612: 
(gg) 37-51-501; 
(hh) 53-24-206; 
(ii) 75-1-1101; 
(jj) 75-7-305; 

2 



(kk) 80-2-103; 
(11) 80-2-228; 
(rom) 90-3-301; 
(nn) 90-3-302; 
(00) 90-15-103; and 
(pp) Sec. 13, HB 861, L. 1985 and 
(00) [section 4]. 

(4) There is a statutory appropriation to pay the 
principal, interest, premiums, and costs of lssuing, 
paying, and securing all bonds, notes, or other 
obligations, as due, that have been authorized and 
issued pursuant to the laws of Montana. Agencies that 
have entered into agreements authorized by the laws of 
Montana to pay the state treasurer, for deposit in 
accordance with 17-2-101 through 17-2-107, as 
determined by the state treasurer, an amount sufficient 
to pay the principal and interest as due on the bonds 
or notes have statutory appropriation authority for 
such payments. 

Renumber: subsequent subsections. 

BG/BG2/hb884~~.~r 

3 



AMDlDMENTS TO HOUSE BILL 884 

1. Page 3, line 14. 

Following: line 13 

Strike: line 14 and line 15 through IIfund li 

2. Page 3, line 19. 

Following: line 18 

Strike: 0.57% 

Insert: .5% 

3. Page 3, line 20 and 21. 

Following: 1139-71-401. II on line 21 

Strike: II An amount equal to 0.5% of the ll 

Insert: IIThis li 

4. Page 3, line 23. 

Following: lI[section 5].11 

Strike: the remainder of line 23 and lines 24 and 25 in their entirety 
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STATE FUND - UNFUNDED 

HB 884 introduced in the Montana Legislature to solve the 

unfunded liability problems within the State Compensation Insurance 

Fund will impose a "payroll tax" of 57¢ on each $100 of wages paid 

by every Montana employer. This revenue producing measure would 

provide the State Fund with an additional $23 million each year 

beginning in Fiscal Year 1988. 

The financial short-fall facing the State Compensation Insurance 

Fund has to be dealt with swiftly to avoid a potential collapse of 

this needed insurance program. The majority of solutions available 

to correct this problem are administrative in nature and do not need 

any legislative involvement. A "quick-fix" measure should not be 

used on a problem that has developed over the past six to seven years. 

The State Fund has grown from a relatively small insurance 

company in the late 1970's to the largest insurance writer of 

workers' compensation insurance in Montana. Many reasons surround 

this tremendous growth, but, the most significant reason rests with 

the inadequate rate that the State Fund has used since 1980. Since 

July 1, 1980 the State Fund has charged its policyholders a rate that 

~id not meet a break-even level for their insurance operations. Since 

this rate was significantly less than the rates used by the private 

insurance companies in Montana, many Montana employers moved their 

insurance coverage to the State to save premium dollars. In 1980, the 

State Fund wrote $26.9 million in workers' compensation coverage. 

They grew to $33.7 million in 1983; to $37 million in 1984; to $49.3 

million in 1985 and are projecting premium income of $65 million for 

1987. 

The State Fund has increased its market share nearly 100% from 

1981 through 1987 using a rate that was not adequate. They passed on 

this rate savings to only those policyholders that purchased insurance 

from the State Fund. Businesses that did not attain insurance coverage 

from the State Fund thru this period were required to pay higher 

prices for insurance from their private insurance company to reflect 

the increases in the costs of workers' compensation insurance. Since 

the State Fund was not using an actuarial sound rate in the 1980's, they 
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1. The 57¢ "payroll tax" amounts to a 16.48% premium increase for 
those risks insuring with the Montana State Fund. Employers' 
are looking at bottom line costs for insurance, and whether the 
requirement to pay additional monies to the State Fund is called 
a "rate increase" or a "payroll tax" the cost must be paid by the 
employer. 

The State Fund rate for insurance is the cheapest available in 
Montana at this time. The next best available rate used by any 
insurance company is State Fund plus 17~%. 

The State Fund would certainly be able to move their rate upward 
without having to loose the need for charging the lowest rate. 

2. The State Fund is able to charge an advance rate for dangerous 
places of employment. This permits the State Fund to debit their 
current rate to use on employers that have employment conditions 
unacceptable to the standard risk. 

Private insurance companies for many years have used a debit or 
credit system to impose a penalty for poor risks or grant a reduction 
to good risks. 

3. The State Fund should improve their insurance products by offering 
for sale more than just a guaranteed cost insurance policy. They 
could offer retrospective rated insurance policies, retention plans, 
cash flow plans, and individually tailored dividend programs. 

4. The State Fund should improve their cash flow position. They should 
require that all advance deposits be paid in cash. A deposit should 
be more than just security for unpaid premiums; it should be a 
vehicle that generates income to aid in the operations. Deposits 
should be altered annually to reflect the current operations of each 
risk that is insured with the State Fund. 

5. The State Fund should offer more than just quarterly and semi-annual 
voluntary payroll reports as the method of paying premiums. 
A program to allow insureds to pay premiums in advance will imrove 
the cash-flow position of the Fund. 

Private insurance companies allow premium payments in advance on 
the majority of insurance policies. Payments on a monthly basis 
and an annual basis in advance provide a very positive cash flow 
and additionally this reduces the fixed collection costs associated 
with premium payments. 

6. The State Fund should audit all risks above $2,500 each year. 

Private insurance companies audit all risks each year; risks above 
$2,500 are generally audited by a individual visiting the risks and 
risks below $2,500 are generally asked to submit all payroll infor­
mation on a solicitation basis. Fee auditors are able to complete 
about 20 audits per week per person when actually visiting the 
business. 



7. 

8. 

9. 

10. 

11. 

The State Fund should use proven claims reserve practices that 
reflect the loss development characteristics unique to Montana. 
When the initial reserve amounts are not adjusted in a timely 

I 
I 

manner, the Experience Modification Factor is unable to reflect ,.~ 
the "correct" actual incurred loss. The use of the NCCI developmen . 
factors will more accurately allow the State Fund to know that ' 
the experience modification promlugation process is reflective 
of the actual loss data. 

The State Fund does not use the "Expected loss rates" or the 
"D ratio's" calculated by NCCI in the experience rating process. 
Since the State Fund does not use the NCCI rates, the State Fund 
should calculate their own experience modification factors using 
factors that are relative to their own experience. 

It serves no purpose to develop a rate program and then use 
a different set of rates to promlugate an experience modification 
factor. Currently, the "expected loss rate"'for many class codes 
is greater than the actual rate used by the Fund. In these cases, 
the experience modification factor is far less than adequate in 
reflecting the true experience of a risk. 

The State Fund should have a loss control department. They should 
implement an aggressive program to aid employers in reducing loss 
time injuries. The use of "safety inspectors" employed by the 
Division of Workers' Compensation prevents a free exchange of 
information on the part of the employers in many cases. Loss 
control is a very important item in the overall effort to reduce 
employer costs under the workers' compensation program. 

The State Fund rate level does adequately reflect the losses 
incurred by each classification code. Since individual claim 
reserves are not adequately valued within the first seven months, 
the rates don't reflect the true loss experience. This problem 
is providing a dual benefit to the employer; one from the rate 
position and one from the experience rating position. The use 
or NCCI loss development factors would help solve this problem. 

I 

J.: ..... . 

II 

:.' ..• ·.1·., ;, 

The State Fund should retain the services of an actuarial firm that~ 
has a wealth of knowledge in the property-casualty insurance field.1 
Their current actuarial firm has helped lead them on the path to 
their current financial position. The use of NCCI is always an I:. 
alternative. The Fund could submit their line item losses to NCCIr:i 
for determination of the adequate rate to use. 

Many of the State Fund rates are based on virtually no credible 
data since they are inclusive of such a small, data' base. The 
inclusion of additional data available from NCCI would improve 
the rate credibility'base that the State Fund is using. 

12. The State Fund could increase each rate less than the average 
rate by 25%. The average State Fund rate is about $3.75. This 
additional increase will generate additional premiums of $8-10 



million annually. This type of increase would pass more of the 
fixed costs of the insurance operation directly to the users. 

13. The State Fund should stagger their renewal dates (NARD dates). 
This would permit the use of the correct rates and correct 
experience modification factors at all times. This would improve 
the internal work flow and all policies would not receive their 
modification factors on July 1. 

14. The State Fund should "short-rate" any insured that is mid-term 
cancelling a policy to insure with another insurance company. 

15. The State Fund should eliminate any special programs that they 
have with certain groups that work to the detriment of the overall 
insurance program offered by the State Fund. 

For instance, they should drop the Montana Logging Association 
"Dividend-Safety Program". Under this program, the State Fund 
pays to the MLA up to 4% of the paid premium by all the members. 
Additionally, none of the members of this "group" are required 
to pay an advance deposit. 

16. The State Fund could choose to cap rates when they reach a certain 
limit (for instance $32.00). If this were the case, the State Fund 
would have to spread the excess over the remainder of the risks 
insured with the Fund. This practice is common when a rate increase 
would be excessive in any single year; extension to an overall book 
of business would also be very easy to implement. 

17. The State Fund could adopt the NCCI expense constant for Montana 
of $120. per insurance policy. This charge for 26,000 risks would 
amount to $3,120,000 annually. 

State Funds in Oregon and Idaho currently use this same $120. 

18. The State Fund could use a minimum premium charge on each account 
similiar to the private insurance companies in Montana. State 
Funds in Idaho and Oregon also use this same minimum premium. The 
minimum premium is equal to the current rates times 105 plus the 
$120 expense constant, but not over $750 each year. 

19. The State Fund should improve their claims handling process. They 
currently have attorney representation on 35% of their open case 
file which is excessive for the industry, probably seven (7) times 
the average for Montana. A problem exists in getting the word to 
the injured people on their benefits and what the State Fund will 
do for them. 



20. The State Fund should not use special classification codes 
for only their own usage. They should use established 
classifications that include a history of losses. 

For some of the captives insuring with the State Fund, the Fund 
has created a special classification code to use. This code has 
a rate that has been developed over a period of time. Then the 
risk is experience rated. For instance, the State Highway Depart­
ment uses two codes only used by that entity. Then the receive an 
experience modification factor comparing them to the average risk 
using just those two classifications. 

I 
I 
i 
I 
I •. I.' 
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The effect of any losses are magnified by providing a lower rate 
and a low modification factor if past losses are less than the I 
premium paid. If the losses are greater, the rates and the experien'e 
modification factor would be much greater than the premium paid. 

Since losses are discounted when they exceed $2,000; a greater 
benefit is given to the insureds with numerous losses over that 
$2,000 loss figure. 

21. State Fund may still need to borrow monies to meet the immediate 
financial needs of their plan in late 1989 or 1990. They could ~ 
borrow this money from the "Coal Trust" and amortize the .. debt over II 
an extended number of years. 

One of the major reasons that the State Fund is facing the financia1i 

problems of today rests in the tremendous growth that it brought upon I 
itself. By maintaining a rate level less than break-even, they were 

able to garner the majority of the workers' compensation insurance 

market in Montana. But, the more business they attracted, the more 

money they will loose. To reverse this trend, the State Fund will have I 
to charge a rate that is adequate to cover all insurance operations. 

Private insurance companies must charge an adequate rate to remain in I; 

business. In recent years, the private insurance companies have Charged~ 
a rate that would cover the insurance operations, but that rate has beenl~ 

unattractive to the consumers in Montana since the state Fund is using' 

a rate that is depressed. 

I 
The State Fund is an insurance company and must operate like an 

insurance company. It must provide a product to the consumer at an I 
equitable price, a price that is inclusive of all the costs of operatir,-, 

an insurance company for a long period of time. The Fund must use good I 
business practices. It must use methods consistant with all other 

insurers, balancing the needs of the customer and Fund. 

I 



A change in the administrative direction at the State Fund will 

assist in making them a more viable venture. The current problems at 

the State have developed over the past seven years and can be solved 

through prudent decisions and money management. HB 884 shifts the 

burden of insurance from the high risk employer to the low risk employer. 

A flat tax on the payroll earned of each employer will penalize the 

employers who have succeeded in implementing a good and effective 

safety program over a number of years. Employers with low rates will 

see tremendous increases in premium. 

Schools, retail stores, professional offices and other low risk 

establishments will see rate increases that exceed 50% under HB 884. 

These risks have provided the base for all successful insurance 

operations in the past. A risk with a $20.00 rate would only see an 

increase in premium of 2.9% under HB 884. 

The unfunded liability existing at the State Fund is a direct 

result of the insurance program offered by the Division of Workers' 

Compensation. The insureds at the State Fund who received lower than 

adequate rates in the past .should hold the responsibility of balancing 

the existing liabilities of the present since they are a direct result 

of the past operations. 



NEW FISCAL NaI'E BASED ON: 

3 % Science and Technology Board 
3% Business Assistance 
2% Vo Techs for Job Training 
2% University Capital Equipment 

Page 3 Line 5 - 7 

EXH >ji : __ :L-J _ 
C/-\TE __ ~j-~1 
H3 _______ _ 

1988 1989 

$896,757 
896,757 
597,838 
597,838 

$933,156 
933,156 
622,104 
622,104 

(b) 6% until July 1, 1987, a~d thereafter 27.5% to the state Special Revenue Fund to 
the credit of the local Impact and Education Trust Fund Account; 

Page 4 Line 14 - 16 

(k) 3% to an account in the State Special Revenue Fund to the credit of the Montana 
Science and Technology Development Board; 

Page 4 Line 17 - 21 

(1) 3% to the State Special Revenue Fund to the credit of the Departrrent of Conmerce 
Business Assistance Prcgram for funding economic assistance programs and ways to add 
value to Montana's basic conmodities before they leave the state; 

Page 4 Line 22 - 24 

(m) 2% to the State Special Revenue to the credit of the Office of Public Instruc­
tion to be granted to the Vocational Technical Centers for job training and equip­
ment programs to prepare Montanans for jobs in mid-level and advanced technology 
companies; 

Page 4 Line 25 - Line 4 cr: pag2 5 

(n) 2% to a higher education Capital improvement fund in the State Special Revenue 
Fund for purchasing equiprnent needed by units of the university system to train 
students and conduct research in mid-level and advanced technology; 

Motions to be made to HE 2 

1 . Science and Technology Board 
$896,757 $933,156 

To be directed to the university system for research and development in areas of 
economic development. 

2. Business Assistance 
$697,893 $691,692 

Remove general fund witb~n the department budget to fund with 3% earmarked. 
$100,000 $100,000 

Local Conmunity grant program.to assist in matching funds to place business packag­
ing at the local level. 

$ 78,000 $100,000 



To be used by "Montana Ambassadors" to develop loaned executive program in coopera 
tion with the Department of Commerce - Recruitment expense. 

$ 20,000 $ 30,000 

Value Added Commission to explore added value opportunities to Mcntana basic indus 
tries 

3. Vocational Technical Job Training Programs 
$597,838 $622,104 

4. Higher Education Capital Improvements 
$597,838 $622,104 



WITNESS STATEMENT 

NAME To Brllnner BILL NO. HB889 

ADDRESS 2015~ 9th Avenue DATE 3/30/87 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? Montana Cattle feeders and Cattlemen 

SUPPORT x OPPOSE AMEND -------------------
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: Mr.Chairman, you have heard or have yet to hear a great 

many reasons why HB889 will be beneficial to agriculture in 

Montana, and thus tothe rest of the state. The Cattlefeeders and the 

Cattlemen support the views and Representative Winslow in HB889. 

Mr. Chairman, its taken quite a few sessions for a great portion of 

the Montana Legislature to recognize that when the agriculture segment 

of our economy is suffering it will be detrimental to our overall economy 

in a few years. 

While some of the problem may lie within agriculture itself, our people 

on the land who don't get too involved in our legislative process, some 

of the problem lies with our agriculture representatives and senators 

who for some reason or other have different views on any given solution. 

I have worked within the framework of the Agriculture Coalition for 4 

sessions now and that Montana Coalition of agriculture organizations 

is geting stronger each session, through unity amongst the groups.We 

have a great unity on this bill and while some of our organizations have 

posiitons arrived at years ago, when the Coal tax principal was new and 

the idea of anyones posterity seemed light years away, those positions 

remain and tho they may have supporting views of the bill, they are 

unable to give unqualified support. 

These organizations represented here today do not have the coal tax 

problem. And while you will undoubtedly here testimony protesting the 

raid of the coal tax principal on various grounds, there are also 

valid reasons for this purpose. 

Frankly, i believe that that sacred cow has been butchered, quartered and 

dispensed quite freely already and not necessarily to the most needy. 

Every time money is diverted from entering that fund, it has been raided 

and every time a tax reduction is granted to those who are taxed for 

deposit into the account it has been raided .. 
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For some reason we do not look squarely at some issues,--people 

who would lay down their lives toensure that fund for their posterity 

see no connection between not getting the money deposited and the lack 

of growth to the principal. 

Thos who will not see using some of the coal tax principal for HB889, 

a much needed infusion to the agriculture communities understand the 

rational of lowering the tax to the coal companies, without any 

I 

~ 

quarantee at all except it should bring about more sales of coal. The _ 

coal companies say so, and while r certainly do not dispute their words, 

We--agriculture say this will be beneficial to the whole state of 

Montana also. 

Will you resist --one more time--agricultures pleas that you cannot 

continue to ignore our plight. 

How dead must the plant that the state feeds off of have to be before 

you realize the reason the top branches are dieing is because there is 

no life left in the roots. 

This law will infuse some life back into our communities--perhaps not 

all, but it will give us a chance. 

r have 22 grandchildren that r want to have a good education, r want the' 

to stay in Montana for schooling and to live in Montana and to work here~ 
after school. My farm cannot continue to fund those dreaPis---and I know ~ 

that unless we are able to help keep alive--at the root---this plant-- I 
they will not be able to do so, nor will those who live in the larger 

communities. 

My oldest grandchild is nearly ready to start college. My posterity is 

here now---in real need of the use of the coal tax money---our rainey 

day is with us--it will do little good to keep that money in the bank 

when their future and their posterities future will be in another state. 

Please vote yes on this bill. 
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. Montana like the stars 

To drive and shoot .. " 

Law Academy 'visits' Lewistown 
by BRIAN JUSTICE 

No matter where the Montana Law 
Enforcement Academy will be 

:1'... located, it appears Lewistown will be 
participating in the program for the 
next several years. 

Legislators and city and state of­
ficials in Helena are fighting over 
which city it will be. Lewistown was 
one of three finalists for·· the 
academy's permanent home. 

A legislative subcommittee made 
Dillon its final choice. But the final 
decision is still up to the Legislature 
and several bills promoting various 
locations are yet to be acted on. 
This past week 28 students, seven 

academy instructors a. seven 
higbway patrolmen were in 
Lewistown to particiapte in driving 
courses and shooting drills at the 
facilities near the airport.' 

Bill Westfall, LEA administrator, 
. . said proper driver training is one of 

the most critical foundations in law 
enforcemeat and Lewistown has the 
only drivbll course in the state. 

He said it doesn't make any dif­
ference where the academy is 
located, it appears students will still 
be coming to Lewistown for the next 
few years because of the driving 
course. 

"A driver's traininC course is 
something that we will eventwally 
need and we will continue to come to 
Lewistown until we get one," he said. 

He estimited this could be for the 
next four 01' five years. 

A driving course wun't in the 
academy'. site proposal criteria, 
Westfall said, because drivers train­
ing won't lequired. 

However, he said, that has changed 
" .. t'~11l'l4'! r of skyrocketing liability 

Last fall students and instructors 
stayed for a week of driver's train­
ing. The class was divided into two 
groups. 

One group drove in Lewistown for 
three and one-half days, while the 
other underwent firearms training in 
Helena. At mid-week, the students 
traded duties. 

The road time required for driving 
to additional training facilities has 
robbed the students of valuable train­
ing, academy officials and students 
say. 

Jack Wiseman, basic program 
manager, said the time lost totals 
about two days when moving to other 
facilities. 

"It would be a lot nicer if we had 
our own facility," he said of the driv­
ing course. "That's two days of driv­
ing that could be put to use if 
everything was in one location." 

Wiseman said he has no preference 
for the academy's location, but 
"unless we had a proper facility, it 
would be tough to go here." 

He and Westfall agree that none of 
the proposed sites would meet the 
needs of the academy because all in­
clude converting existing facilities. 

"We don't have a problem with 
location," Wiseman said, "just the 
facilities. " 

Westfall agreed with Wiseman on 
the facilities and location. 

"We should be asking what should 
the academy be, not where should it 
be." 

He explained that the students put 
in 420 hours of training and can take 
70 optional hours to further improve 
their skills. 

"With the amount of time spent 
and the intensity of it, the academy 
needs a facility designed for specific 
~n"~ .. " hI' "Aid. "That means a 

ed. 
"There are more tlIan 3,500 skills a 

police officer should know to ade­
quately do the job," Westfall said. 
"This was compiled from studies 
during the 19308 and law enforcement· 
bas become increasingly more 
demanding since then because of 
technology. 

"Law enforcement has learned a 
lot from this issue and we need a new 
facility to produce the best men and 
women possible." 

He predicts that the academy will 
remain in Bozeman, as is, because of 
the state's. bleak financial situation. 
The same process Lewistown has 
faced may occur again by the time 
the Legislature meets again, he add­
ed. 

He described the quest for a new 
facility as "a long-term proposal" 
and the academy will have to make 
due with what it has. 

"Rome wasn't built in a day," he 
said. 

Westfall said even though the cur­
rent facilities are not adequate, the 
academy stilI turns out "excellent 
law enforcement personnel." 

And many of them are working 
throughout the state and have ex­
cellent track records, he added. 

He used an example of the recent 
shooting at Fergus High School 
resulting in a the death of a substitute 
teacher. 

He said the police officers found 
out where the suspect was and sur­
rounded the bouse and used the 
phone to call the suspect's mother 
and stepfather. 

The suspect was taken into custody 
without any further shooting. 

"Ten years ago you would have 
seen another shooting spree, " 
Westfall said. "Somebody did a good 
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